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INTRODUCTION 
 

The Vision 
The vision of the New Earth Transitionary Government (“NETG”, 

was created by Mother of All Creation. In 2007, Mom began 
receiving the downloads for the transition to New Earth, the 

Ascension Process. She created the blueprint and the structure 
for this model of collaborative governance, as the necessary 

living body of government to guide Humanity through the 
transition from a 3D system, to a 5D system.  

 
The NETG is a living body of consciousness, which operates as a 
collaborative council model of governance. In New Earth, we may 

transition to a different model of governance that is more 
aligned with Self-Governance, however, during the Transition a 
council model of government is required. The NETG is made up of 
various levels of council members, who are leaders by example. 
These leaders have committed to being the change they wish to 
see in the world. It is only through BEING the change, that we 

create change.  
 

Leadership in the 3D world was not based on example or 
integrity, it was based on appearances, corruption and 

manipulation. Leadership in the 5D model, is based on DNA, 
blueprint, frequency, and commitment. Those who have the soul 

blueprint to be leaders of the Ascension, and who know in their 
heart they are destined to be a part of the NETG, will feel 

guided to this book and information. All Human beings will be a 
part of the transition, but we require heart-based leadership, 
and those who are fully committed to standing in integrity.  

 
 
 



The NETG has two functions: to train heart-based leaders to 
fulfill their roles as council members of the NETG + transition, 

and to create successful blueprint models for networks, 
communities and collaborations that serve Humanity as a whole. 
Overall, the goal is to guide a complete transitionary system 
for all beings, industries and sectors from the 3D to the 5D. 

 
This book is a collection of my personal thoughts, ideas and 
downloads that I have received from Mom and my Higher Self on 
the NETG blueprint + transitionary systems. I believe whole-

heartedly in Humanity and in our collective vision for a grander 
world. The vision of New Earth will be brought into 

manifestation. My mission here in this life was always to change 
the world. I am forever in gratitude to Mom, my greatest teacher 

and my whole heart, for showing me how to BE the change.  
 

 
Leading Humanity into Sovereignty 

Mother of All Creation decreed that the New Earth Transitionary 
Government would be the leaders of the ascension for Humanity. 

The vision of the Transitionary Government is a peaceful 
assembly of sovereign beings, working together in harmony to 

create cosmic order, integrity, and abundance for all beings on 
Earth.  

 
We teach and encourage all Galactic Human Beings to claim their 
own sovereignty, become their God Self, and to lead Humanity 

through the example of divinity.  
Our vision is that all of Humanity will become One, 

working together through council and cooperation to govern 
ourselves through compassion and communication.  

 
Physical Sovereignty  

Physical sovereignty is the art of learning how to BE your own 
God Self, without relying on co-dependent behaviors with other 
people, places + things. The shadow aspect of Humanity which 

prevents their sovereignty is attachment. When we are attached 
to people, places + things, we believe that without them, we 

cannot sustain on our own. It is essentially never evolving out 
of the toddler phase. Attachment often presents itself through 
people. When we are attached to certain people in our lives, we 
allow them to dictate our choices, behaviors and feelings, thus 

giving our power away.  
 
 
 



When we are attached to things, we often are codependent on 
these "things" to make us feel better or to feel happiness. We 
usually refer to this kind of attachment as addiction, yet many 
believe they are not addicts because their choice of addiction 
is not drugs or alcohol. All of Humanity are addicts in one way 

or the other. We can be addicted to our phones, food, sex, 
sleep, possessions, or any "tools" we use such as alcohol, 

marijuana, coffee, supplements, etc. To be clear, any "thing" 
can be used in divine alignment when there is no attachment, 

regardless of what that thing is. 
 

We can also become attached to certain places or environments in 
our life and feel that without that environment, we cannot 

function. This could be attachment to our "hometowns", jobs, 
places we live, certain areas or cities. We have become 

codependent on this place or environment, thus giving our power 
away and staying inside the comfort zone. Physical sovereignty 

starts by observing the attachments you have to people, places + 
things. How do they dictate your decisions, emotions and 

actions? Make a list of all the things you feel you have an 
attachment to, by asking yourself, "if I did not have this 

person, place, or thing in my life, would I feel like I could 
not sustain?" 

 
 The best way to begin anchoring in physical sovereignty is to 

anchor in mastery of your own body + behaviors. Detoxing, 
fasting, or going without a certain thing for a specific period 
of time, allows you to re-evaluate the relationship you have 

with that person, place or thing. It is never the person, place 
or thing that is the issue, it is always our relationship + co-
dependency on that thing that is the problem. When we detox from 

any attachments, we come to find our true sense of self, and 
then we regain our sovereign relationship with the external 

world. When we have physical sovereignty, we also feel capable + 
have inner strength to move through challenges + gain resilience 

without using crutches. 
 

Emotional Sovereignty 
The Control Dramas are the main ways that we as Humans stay co-
dependent on one another emotionally. These were first coined by 

James Redfield in his Book, The Celestine Prophecy. 
 

 The Intimidator takes energy from others by seeking to control 
them through fear, intimidation, powering over, and abuse.  

 



The Victim takes energy from others by never taking 
accountability for themselves, blaming, + seeking sympathy from 

others.  
 

The Interrogator takes energy from others by intruding, 
incessantly asking questions, always needing to know what 

someone is doing/who they are with/what time they'll be home, 
etc.  

 
The Aloof takes energy from others by running, escaping, 

refusing to communicate + open up, and by creating a false sense 
of isolation.  

 
By identifying your type of control drama and/or the control 

drama used by others around you, they become easy to dissolve + 
move past. 

 
When we are emotionally co-dependent, we not only rely on others 

for emotional feedback + validation, but our emotions become 
dictated by the emotions of others. Additionally, if we do not 

learn how to process + digest our own emotions, they can 
overtake us, and we thus give our power away to our emotions. 
Mastering emotional sovereignty begins with understanding + 
fully feeling your emotions. Often, this may require you to 
practice solitude and spend moments by yourself in order to 
feel, process + discern what emotions you are feeling versus 
what others are feeling. Once you begin to truly get in tune 

with your emotions, you can begin to pinpoint what the emotions 
are. 

 
It is helpful at this stage to reference the Vibrational Scale 
of Consciousness in order to see what vibration of emotions you 
are experiencing. When we understand what the emotion is, we 
allow ourselves to feel it, we can then begin to learn to 

process our emotions + alchemize them into higher states. For 
example, anger is a powerful emotion that often gets stuffed 
down and is not properly transmuted or released in a positive 
way. Anger can easily be alchemized into the higher emotional 

state of passion, which allows us to take inspired action rather 
than succumbing to bitterness. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Full Feeling  
Part of mastering emotional sovereignty is allowing yourself to 
fully feel your emotions. Most of us have been taught to escape, 

hide, suppress, or run away from our emotions. This leads to 
sickness in the body + spirit, and often keeps us in loops of 

lower emotions. When you first begin to turn your feeling 
centers on, it can become overwhelming. Allowing the full 

release of your emotions through crying, movement, journaling, 
expressing, etc., is key.  

 
Identifying + Processing 

Once we begin to fully feel our feelings and allow them to pass 
through us, we begin to identify how WE feel, and discern this 

from how others are feeling. By nature, we are all feeling 
beings and thus we absorb emotional energy from one another on a 
daily basis. Without being able to discern our own emotions from 

others, we stay in a state of confusion and overwhelm. Write 
down how you are feeling, how your body is feeling, + identify 

the source of those emotions.  
 

Responding versus Reacting 
All of the control dramas take energy by getting us to react to 
one another. Reactions + triggers are a sign of emotional co-
dependence. Either we are giving our power away to our own 
emotions, or to the emotions of others. By working with our 
bodies + our emotions, we learn how to process them, digest 
them, + alchemize them into higher emotional states such as 

peace, compassion, understanding, joy, and love. This allows us 
to respond versus react.  

 
Mental Sovereignty 

The EGO programmed mind is a cluster of belief systems, fears + 
dysfunctions that have been implanted into Humanity through the 
lower thought system. It is our fears, wounds + traumas that the 
EGO programming feeds off of, and keeps us trapped into giving 
our power away, co-dependency + illusion. When we dissolve our 

EGO programmings, we free ourselves from limited thought + 
behavior patterns and we open ourselves up into limitless 

thought and sovereign behaviors.  
 

The first step in dissolving the EGO is having the awareness of 
it, as awareness transforms into consciousness. The second step 
is identifying the programmings that are hijacking us and how 

they are keeping us in limited and co-dependent thought.  
 
 



Mastering mental sovereignty takes time, as these programs are 
deeply imbedded into our DNA. We must dissolve many ancestral 
wounds + dysfunctional belief systems in order to regain our 

sovereign mental bodies. This is the process of cutting chords 
with lower thoughts, mastering our thought system, + releasing 

all external opinions + projections. 
 

The EGO programs often make us look outside of ourselves in 
order to know what to think. We rely on external authority, 

external people, our communities/families, as well as 
institutions such as religion, science, culture, + academia to 

tell us what we should think. We also tend to use external 
validation such as relying on others to validate our thoughts, 
relying on the opinions of others, or internalizing other's 

projections onto us, as truth. As you go through the EGO Death 
Process, you will learn how to trust your own internal process, 
how to dissolve belief systems, and how to unlock your unlimited 

thought aka God Consciousness.  
 

We recommend utilizing the following tools:  
-EGO Death Ceremonies 

 -Breaking through the EGO Workbook  
-Cutting Chords with all lower thought  

-Learning the art of being present in the moment of now  
-Validating your own personal truths  
-Learning to connect to your Angels  

-Being proactive in correcting + changing dysfunctional belief 
systems  

-Detoxing your mental body through a period of abstinence from 
information, technology, and the consumption of external 

opinions 
 

Energetic Sovereignty 
Energetic sovereignty is when we reclaim our power and no longer 
rely on external sources of energy to sustain ourselves, rather 

we are connected directly to Source + our Higher Selves. 
Energetic co-dependence occurs because Humanity has not been 
taught to master their own energy, thus they have to rely on 
getting energy from outside sources in order to feel alive.  

 
We all share in collective consciousness as well, so we often 
are sharing energy with others without even realizing it. Our 
true life-force energy comes directly from our connection with 
Source + the anchoring of our Higher Self. This dissolves the 
need for external energy, which we seek through Control Dramas 

(as discussed under Emotional Sovereignty), over consuming 
things that "give" us energy such as energy drinks, coffee, 



sleep, etc., and by feeding off the creative energy of others 
without contributing our own creative energy. Energetic 

Sovereignty not only allows us to become fully sustainable 
beings, but protects our energy fields from external distortions 

+ unlocks our creative potential 
 

We recommend the following tools + techniques for anchoring in 
Energetic Sovereignty: 

-Establishing energetic boundaries with others who seek to drain 
or take energy from us 

-Practicing techniques such as shielding, rainbow bubble, + the 
rainbow sword 

-Utilizing energetic cleansing tools such as crystals, sage, + 
incense 

-Connecting with Source/Divine Feminine essence to unlock your 
life force energy 

-Unlocking your creative potential through the exploration of 
your creative gifts 

-Cultivating inner joy 
-Automatic writing + connecting with your Higher Self 

-Sun + Moon gazing 
 

Spiritual Sovereignty 
Spiritual Sovereignty is the mastery of coming into your God 
Self, through connection to Source + following your inner 

compass. Here on Earth, Humanity has been suffering from a deep 
disconnection from Source, and specifically, from the Divine 

Feminine essence. We have disconnected from our natural state of 
BEing, flow, intuition and surrender. When we are co-dependent 
on institutions like religion, to tell us about God or tell us 

that God is external from us and not within us, we give away our 
Spiritual Sovereignty.  

 
We give our power away to belief systems and other attachments 
such as needing to have "proof" of something, relying on gurus 

or others to tell us what is true + how to be "spiritual." 
Spiritual sovereignty begins by acknowledging that you are God 

with God, and all souls share the divine connection to the 
Mother/Father Godhead=Source. Dissolving all previous belief 
systems about religion, God, spirituality, and what is "true" 

helps open you up to your own internal compass and inner 
knowing, that is the only truth that must be discovered. 

 
 
 
 



Mastering our spiritual sovereignty also includes learning 
discernment. Discernment is when we utilize a combination of our 
logic + intuition, through the brain/heart connection, to decide 
for ourselves what is true and what resonates with our soul. No 
one can tell you what truth is, and there is no "proof" that can 

be obtained. The only truth you will ever truly know, is the 
truth you discover within yourself, through your own intuition, 

guidance + connection with Source. It is truly through the 
experience of the journey home to Source that we master this. 

All souls are on their own unique paths home to Source=God Self.  
 

We recommend the following tools to assist with mastering 
Spiritual Sovereignty:  

 
-Get in touch with your intuition and learn to follow your own 

internal guidance regardless of any external opinions  
-Follow the synchronistic events  

-Anchor in the divine traits + utilize the Divine Traits Guide  
-Become familiar with the Universal Laws + Divine Decrees  

-Practice self-love disciplines which puts you in tune with your 
own internal compass 

 
Relationship Sovereignty  

Relationships is where Humanity displays the most co-dependence. 
Of course, having relations with one another is creation in 

motion, however the difference between divine relationships + 3D 
relationships is vast. Romantic Relationships are where we 

experience the most co-dependency and attachment. We have been 
programmed to give our power away to another and to sacrifice or 
compromise some part of ourselves in the process, in order to 
make another happy or to meet their expectations. True divine 

unions are based on sovereignty, as both partners have mastered 
their sovereign state of being and they are now working together 

in an inter-dependent relationship.  
 

The following are the ways in which co-dependency presents in 3D 
relationships:  

 
-Conditions + Expectations of one another  

-Conditional love which relies on each partner making the other 
happy  

-Playing out wounds/traumas + control dramas  
-Sacrificing personal happiness for the sake of another  

-Blame + lack of accountability  
- EGO Needs, wants + desires 

 



Romantic relationships are not the only ones that experience co-
dependency. Friendships, partnerships, and family relationships 

also display this. We experience this as constantly feeling 
drained from the relationship, lack of honest + transparent 

communication, blame/projection, and placing EGO wants, needs + 
desires above healing, transformation and personal 

accountability. 
 

 In order to establish true sovereign relationships, we must 
first come to know ourselves and establish a divine relationship 

with ourselves. This is done through inner work, reflection, 
transformation + self-love. All others must ALSO be doing this 
work, or the relationships will never be sovereign but will 

continue to be out of balance + codependent. This is why those 
who are on this path often experience separation from partners, 

children, families + friends.  
 

Choosing to put yourself, your healing, your joy, + your purpose 
FIRST, is the only way to master sovereign relationships. To 

have firm energetic boundaries in that you will only engage in 
relationships that are based on this sovereignty. This also 

includes having no expectations of another, but allowing them 
their own path + journey and holding unconditional love for 

them. 
 
 
 

UNIVERSAL LAWS + DIVINE DECREES 
 

The Laws of Creation 
All man-made laws are unenforceable against sovereign beings who 
are embodying the God Self. We are held under no law of man but 

only under the Universal Laws of Creation, enacted by Prime 
Source Creator Herself.  

 
All Universal Laws must be honored by all beings choosing to 
inhabit Planet Earth. Under the New Paradigm, we must be One 

with all of Creation and existing under the natural laws of the 
cosmos. 

 
During the transition from 3D to 5D, all of Humanity will come 
into alignment with natural laws, and Universal Law will become 

the innate code by which we live by. 
 

 
 



1. Support honesty and Truth.... 
 

2. Support Mother Earth and Heaven 
 

3. Support Happiness, Joy, Creativity, Peace and Harmony 
 

4. Support who you truly are as Gods/Goddesses 
 

5. Support unconditional Love and GOD 
 

6. Support Passion, Playfulness, and Laughter 
 

7. Support Beauty, Perfect health, and Healing 
 

8. Support all Creation and set intentions for the Highest Good 
 

9. Support Vision, Faith, and Miracles 
 

10. Support Kindness and Smiles 
 

11. Support Oneness, Grandness, and Living in the moment 
  

12. Support the One River of Life 
 

13. Support our Galactic Brothers and Sisters 
  

14. Support Abundance, Treasures and Gifts 
  

15. Support Living in a State of Gratitude 
  

16. Support True Freedom and Live life Real 
  

17. Support Nature in all her beauty and Wisdom 
  

18. Support Manifesting all of Ones Dreams and Desires 
  

19. Support Rainbows and Building Bridges of Love to one another 
  

20. Support Angels and all Who serve The Highest Good 
  

21. Support Becoming the Greatest/Grandest Vision/Version one 
can be 

ees of New Ear 
 
 
 



The Divine Decrees by Mother of All Creation 
1. AS DECREED THE DISSOLVING of the program ego mind which 
caused illusionary pain and suffering for Humanity is NOW 
UNFOLDING.  What this means is that it’s wake up time for 

Humanity. The old illusionary ego IS OUT. The New Foundation of 
the New Earth, Heaven on Earth, Garden of Eden, only 

Unconditional Love and Oneness HAS BEEN FIRMLY ESTABLISHED. 
WITHIN THIS DECREE AND TRUTH ONLY LOVE BEINGS IN HARMONY AND 

BALANCE CAN BE HERE ON PLANET EARTH AS DECREED, ALL EGOS 
OUT~REMOVED~DISSOLVED FROM THE INCOMING ENERGIES OF PURE LOVE. 
The old illusionary ego IS OUT and THERE IS NO GOING BACK FROM 

HERE, NOR IS THERE ANY WAY TO STOP THIS. STAY CENTERED, 
GROUNDED, CHOOSE LOVE, REMAIN IN PURE THOUGHT, BE PRESENT, SHOW 

UP. WE ARE THE ONES WE HAVE BEEN WAITING FOR 
 

2. DECREED~ Everyone is to Awaken and so it is in the Kingdom of 
Heaven, so now it is on Earth. The time is Now to embrace, allow 
and trust our presence on this Planet. The quicker the Highest 

Truths become known and understood, the quicker the changes will 
occur for the Highest Benefit of the All. You cannot change the 
events about to occur, they are inevitable, you can accept this 
now and be joyful or later, either way all Highest Truths are 

inevitable outcomes Now. 
 

3. AS DECREED: HUMANITY THE MOMENT HAS COME TO UNITE INTO ALL 
LOVE IS, WE ARE GROUNDING FOREVER THE ENERGY OF BALANCED 

HARMONICS INTO PHYSICAL MANIFESTATION. 
~ ENGAGE ALL TWIN FLAME CONNECTIONS AND FILL THESE CONNECTIONS 
WITH THE REALITY OF PURE LOVE THUS DISSOLVING ALL DISCORDANT 
ENERGIES OR FANTASIES CARRIED FROM THE DENSITY OF ILLUSION. 
REUNIONS IN PROCESS ENGAGED NOW TO BALANCE OUT THESE LAST 

DRAMAS. 
 

4. AS DECREED AND GRANTED THE CONSCIOUSNESS ON THE PLANET HAS 
ENTERED COMPLETELY INTO THE UNIFIED FIELD OF ALL LOVE IS. THE 
PATHWAY HOME FOR HUMANITY IS BRIGHTLY LIT UP AS LOVE, SOURCE, 
CREATION FILLS ALL THE HOLES OR GAPS OF UNCONSCIOUSNESS WITH 

LIGHT, UNCONDITIONAL LOVE AND TRUTH. TRANSFORMING ALL INTO THE 
LIGHT OF TRUTH AND SO IT IS IN HEAVEN AS IT IS NOW MANIFESTED ON 

PLANET EARTH=HEART. 
 

5. AS DECREED: Humanity’s Presence has been requested within 
Love, from the Kingdom of Heaven and is Heaven’s decree in the 

manifest to set Humanity Free. 
 
 



Divine Decrees Two by Mother of All Creation  
Decree 1:  All Hostilities against your Brothers and Sisters, 

must stop NOW, no more killing of Our Children, Decreed, and So 
it is on Earth as it is In Heaven. 

  
 Decree 2: All of the religions on this Planet, that have taken 
from the People, and lied to the People, must give everything 
back to the People, whom they have deceived. Then Provide them 
With the Real Truth, Which Will be an OH! My! God! Event!! And 

SO it IS!, and is Done, Granted. 
  

 Decree 3: All Corporations Being illegal, non-existent 
entities, Will Be Dissolved immediately, Love is all That 
Exists, On Planet Earth=Heart, where WE are all Equal. Co-

operations will be installed in their place, effective 
immediately. This is When NESARA will be released to the People. 
And So it is on Earth as it is in Heaven, and SO it is, Decreed, 

Granted. 
  

 Decree 4: No Longer will the Resources of this Planet be 
exploited to feather the nests of the ignorant. All the 

Resources on this Planet are Now, to Be returned to the People, 
as They belong to the People. And So it is On Earth as it is in 

Heaven and SO it is Decreed, and Granted. 
  

 Decree 5: The Entire 911 Truth, as well as The UFO Conspiracy 
Cover~Up, Must Be Revealed immediately, with all Other Secrets. 
[Otherwise, We will Just Show~Up] This will Be Revealed Now, to 
The People, which, The People, are the True Government on this 
Planet, this is The True National Security, The People are the 
Ones that make the Country Secure. If these are Not Revealed 
immediately, WE The People, Will Abolish that illusionary 

Government. And So it is and so will Be Done. Decreed, Granted. 
  

 Decree 6: ALL THAT IS NOT ALIGNED IN THE TRUTH OF LOVE IS TO 
ALL BE REVEALED NOW. AS DIVINELY DECREED TO END THE CYCLE OF 

fear, pain and suffering. 
  

 Decree 7: The Dream Machine, has been within the Pyramids, in 
which the Illuminati tapped into back into Atlantis. As this 
Story goes They soon found Psychics who were able to assist 
them. They found the pyramids and then began misusing the 

energies, by implanting dreams and lower thoughts for the use of 
their own purposes. 

 
 



This has been going on for Many Millennia. Many Millennia is 
like one drop of water in a Multi~Dimensional Universe, an Ocean 
of Pure Love, as Always Pure Love. Because of the severe misuse 

of this Machine, The Planet Requested this Be Reset to the 
Highest Possible Thought, which is The Mirrors and Reflections 

of Love everywhere present. 
 

Now, All Lightworkers that have Already Stepped out of the 
dream, Your responsibility is to assist All Your Other Brothers 
and Sisters that are still in the Dream, out Of the Dream! And 
so it is, and so shall be Done. And so it is on Earth as it is 

In Heaven. And SO it Shall be, as Decreed and Granted. 
 

These Decrees have always been Ever Present. Meaning they have 
Always Been Here. Now, it is Up to all Of you, to Put these into 
your Experience, Creation in Motion. For this is the Absolutely 
Exact Right Moment, of Your Complete Freedom if You So Choose, 
The Moment is NOW, When the Planet is Returned to the People. 
The Meek Are Inheriting the Earth. And SO it is on Earth as It 
is in The Kingdom of Heaven, and So it is, and So Shall Be as 

Decreed and Granted. 
 

These Decrees Have Been Decreed, By the Galactic Federation of 
Light, Mother of All Creation (MotherEarth) and Father of All 

Creation, The Kingdom Company of Heaven, All of the Angels, The 
Elohim, The Elemental Kingdom, The Entire Inner Earth Family, 
All of Your Family of Light, Mother Earth, The Ground Crew 

Medical Team For First Contact. Granted and Decreed and SO it 
is, and So Shall Be done On Earth as it is in Heaven, Love is 

Here! 
 

 
NEW EARTH PRINCIPLES 
1). We are all One 

2). We are Made from Love 
3). Love is the only Answer 

4). Love is the single most powerful tool in the universe 
5). Love is real 
6). Love is God 

7). God equals Truth 
8). Grace and forgiveness equal PEACE 

9). Heaven is now here 
10). Love is FREEDOM 

 
 
 
 



The Utopian Society 
The Utopian Society will endeavor to be a living government, 

always improving and changing for the best. 
 

Like the garden of Eden, the Utopian Society models itself after 
a garden- cultivating and encouraging the growth of that which 

is beautiful and good while resisting the growth of weeds. 

 
The allegory of the flowers and weeds applies to people, 

businesses, and states as well as to flora itself. 
 

Utopia does not enforce lifestyle or morality on an individual. 

 
The system of the Utopian Society described herein is that of a 

very simple government where the people macro-manage the 
country. The politicians obey the people! 

 
In the Utopian Society, the rights of individuals to have 

employment or an income stream is as fundamental as the right of 
individuals to accumulate wealth and not be taxed. 

Every able-bodied person that makes an effort can win in the 
Utopian Society. 

 
DIRECTOR’S COUNCIL  

ROLES & RESPONSIBILITIES 
The Director’s council is made up beings who have dedicated 

their lives to the service of Humanity. These beings have the 
role to oversee and implement the vision for New Earth. 

 
This council is responsible to guide and oversee all other 

councils to ensure that all decisions and teachings are aligned 
with Universal Law and aligned with the highest frequency. 

 
This council meets with every other council to discuss the ever-
evolving collective consciousness and has open dialogue with all 
other council leaders about ideas and projects to implement to 

best serve humanity. 
 

This council may also choose to create new councils based on the 
needs or suggestions of the collective. 

 
Any being who takes a leadership role in any council and shows 

their dedication, may be nominated by a Director's Council 
Member and will be voted on by the council. 



 
The goal of the Director’s Council is to ensure a smooth and 

harmonious transition from the 3D system to the 5D system. The 
role of each Director’s Council member is to lead by example, 
embody 100% commitment to their Ascension path, and to help 
teach, guide and oversee others serving as Council members + 

Humanity as a whole.  
 

United States of America Leading by Example Decree 
As Decreed by Source, the United States of America is contracted 
by Creation to lead this Ascension by example. The US has been 
designated as the foundation of the Ascension process and the 
ascension point. The United States, as a unified collective, 

must lead the planetary ascension by example. 
 

The US is the example of divinity, unity, divine justice, truth, 
freedom & love. We will fulfill our contract with Source by 

taking full accountability for our failures, dysfunctions, and 
out of right action choices. We agree to correct all out of 

right actions and align ourselves with Universal Law. 
 

We, as a united collective, agree to act in full integrity with 
our contract and to abide by the decrees of Source, to honor 

Mother of All Creation as our Divine Director, and to surrender 
to the Divine Will for our country. 

 
We, as a unified collective, are responsible for transforming 
our EGO programming both individually and collectively, and to 

being the beacon of light for the world. We are to set the 
example for unity, acceptance, compassion, passion, truth and 

light. 
 

We, as a unified collective take accountability for all blame, 
projection, taking of energy and resources, greed, power-over, 

domination, and control. 
 

We, as a collective, agree to work in co-creation & 
collaboration with all other sovereign nations of the world as 

one. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



New Earth Transitionary Government Decree 
As Decreed by Source, ALL current governmental structures are 

hereby dissolved and replaced with the NETG structure. NETG has 
90 days to implement the new structure to allow for a seamless 
transition, once the entire Collective has collectively chosen 

to transition to 5D. 
 

The new US constitution will be immediately effective upon the 
date of the transition, as well as the Sovereign Being Decrees. 
All immediate decrees will also be in effect as of the date of 

transition. 
 

Education for all former governmental personnel will be provided 
within the 90 days of transition in order to establish their 

roles of service within the community, as well as to ascertain 
if any former governmental employees are a vibrational match to 

the NETG councils. 
 

All meetings, information, and education MUST be open source to 
be able to be accessed and viewed by all citizens at any time 

and must include a platform to provide feedback. 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 



 
MEDIA + COMMUNICATIONS COUNCIL 

ROLES & RESPONSIBILITIES 
This council is made up of beings who have particular roles in 

Media and Communications. This Council is responsible for 
ensuring that all beings, platforms, and media outlets are 

completely uncensored and given the right to speak truth. This 
council is also responsible for teaching the principles of 
truth, integrity, & honoring of Universal Law in media + 

journalism. 
 

This council will meet regularly to discuss new solutions and 
platforms for expression and communication, and will also create 

guidelines and recommendations for businesses, platforms and 
networks on how to be in integrity with free speech, full 

transparency, and freedom of expression. 
 

This Council will be the leaders in the new paradigm of self-
expression, communication, and art through movies, shows, 

journalism & printed media. 
 

Free Speech Decree 
As decreed by Source, free and sovereign expression is the 
birthright of every being. However, speech, expression, 

writings, etc., must all be aligned with Universal Law and Love 
or will not be allowed. 

 
The gift of free speech is much different than the idea of free 

speech based on the free will paradigm. In the free will 
paradigm, all forms of expression were allowed including lower 
vibrational expressions, lies, deceit and ignorance. The United 

States no longer permits speech that is outside of love and 
truth, and will be unequivocally denied. 

 
Truth + Transparency Code  

WHAT IS TRUTH? Full, whole truth requires no convincing, no 
proof, no clickbait, & no manipulation. Truth stands on its own 
frequency & cannot be undermined. In 5D, we all know truth by 

the way it feels & by the frequency of the information. Truth is 
also what we have AWARENESS of. When we know something to be 

true, we cannot avoid it, nor can we try and change it. 
 
 
 
 
 



DISCERNING TRUTH  
- Feel into the information  

- Discern whether the Source of the information has an agenda  
- Feel into whether it resonates with you  

- Look at all information from a neutral standpoint  
- Dissolve your belief systems about what "truth" is  

-Ask your angels for confirmations on whether information is 
true  

- Trust yourself  
- Do not attach to any information 

 
 

TRANSPARENCY 
- Being honest & vulnerable 

-Sharing your truth no matter what 
-Being open about what you know & what you don't know 

-Being willing to admit responsibility & accountability for any 
misinformation 

-Being open to all new forms of truth 
-Sharing from our hearts rather than our mind 

-Sharing the truth without fear of rejection, backlash, or 
misunderstandings 

 
Media Ethics  

“All media outlets” includes: News Outlets, Talk Shows, Online 
publications, Newspapers, Magazines, Radio Stations, Social 

Media Platforms, Podcasts, Vloggers. 
 

 ALL Media Outlets, Commentators, Content Creators, & Social 
Media Platforms must allow freedom of speech, & must provide 

neutral information and open perspective. 
 

No Media Outlets may change, alter, manipulate, or skew 
information to fit their opinion. All may share their feelings, 

perspective, solutions & ideas regarding any piece of 
information but may not create confirmation bias. No information 
may be withheld, hidden, bypassed or denied in order to prevent 
disclosure to the public. All information must be shared, or the 

media outlet will face dissolution due to lack of integrity. 
 

The intent of all sharing of information must be:  
-to express  

-to bring awareness  
-to bring understanding  
-to create solutions  

 



Any information that is shared with the intent of propaganda, 
influencing, creating bias, financial gain, or any lower 

frequency agenda, will be flagged for lack of integrity. Any 
being or platform who is flagged for lack of integrity will have 
the opportunity to correct, take accountability, & re-share the 

information. 
 

Whistleblower Protection  
ANY being who wishes to come forward as a whistleblower, 

providing disclosure information, MUST be allowed to share their 
experience, their perspective, & provide information that was 

previously hidden.  
 

ANY retaliation against a whistleblower will immediately result 
in dissolution of the media outlet, business, or company. 
Freedom of Expression will not be denied to any citizen. 

 
ALL Media Outlets MUST provide a space for whistleblowers to 

come forward if they wish to. Any media outlet, person, 
publication, or platform that denies a whistleblower the right 
to express information will be immediately dissolved under the 

Whistleblower Protection Clause. All Media must uphold the right 
to disclosure, freedom of expression, and truth. 

 
Censorship Violations 

No media outlet may censor ANY information, post, article, 
video, clip, etc., for ANY reason other than the following:  

 
-the information or content shows extreme violence including 

rape, murder, assault, etc., and is not being presented for ANY 
reason other than to instill fear into the consciousness. 
-the information or content is being published to feed the 
agenda of a corporation, entity, government agency, private 

corporation, or elite person. 
 

Any Media Platform that is found to be censoring information 
that is not found to be an exception, will be immediately 

shutdown and further investigated. Any outlet that is proven to 
have censored information that is not an exception, will be 

permanently shut down and dissolved. All Platforms will receive 
full training & one warning for their censorship practices & 

have 60 days from training to implement them. 
 
 
 
 
 



Web of Light Violations 
The Web of Light (the internet) was created to be a structure of 
unity consciousness in which all beings may connect, express & 
bring awareness to Humanity through freedom of expression. ANY 
website, platform, media outlet, etc., including the Dark Web, 
will be permanently shut down and removed from the Web of Light 

for supporting ANY violations to Universal Law. 
 

Violations to Universal Law include:  
-Selling dangerous or harmful items or materials to Humanity.  

-Child trafficking, human trafficking, or the purchasing/selling 
of ANY living being.  

-Pornography of any form  
-Any content that instills fear, pain, suffering, or lower 

vibration into the collective consciousness 
 

AI Algorithms  
No social media or outlet platform may use AI algorithms to 

censor, spy, store, sell, or publish information of any user or 
consumer of the content. Similarly, no social media or outlet 
platform may use AI algorithms to promote, censor, or block 

information, user content, or availability of posts. ALL posted 
content must be allowed organic flow, availability, and ability 
to be seen. Any social media outlet or platform violations will 

result in dissolution of the platform. 
 
 

5D BUSINES + FINANCE COUNCIL  

Roles & Responsibilities 
The 5D business & finance council is made up of beings who have 
experience in business and/or the financial sector, and are now 

responsible in educating Humanity on transitioning to a 5D 
business model & Quantum Financial System. All businesses in 5D 

will be based in integrity, cooperation, and equal energy 
exchange. 

 
All corporations will transition to co-operations, in which 

people are put first. All businesses will need to comply with 
Universal Law and hold integrity and transparency. 

 
Equal energy exchange will be the mode of financial exchange and 

this council is responsible for ensuring that equal energy 
exchange is being honored in all business systems & financial 

systems, as well as assisting businesses with implementing a 5D 
business model. 



 
This council will meet regularly to discuss the challenges of 

the business transitions, and to form new solutions and training 
for businesses to understand abundance and synergy. 

 
This council will also be the leaders in new innovative ways to 
do business & create solutions for all co-operations during the 
transition. This council assists with overseeing and guiding all 
co-operations into the people first model, as well as overseeing 

the transition of the Quantum Financial System. 
 

Highest Goods & Service Business Decree 
As Decreed by Source, all Businesses will now transition into 

Co-Operations. Every Business will be evaluated by both the NETG 
Councils to determine if the business is for the Highest Goods & 

Services of all. The guidelines are as follows: 
 

-the product or service provides joy, healing, awareness, 
support or fulfills a current need of the Collective. Any 

product or service that does not provide these to Humanity must 
either transition their business purpose or dissolve. 

~Equal Energy Exchange is permitted for all exchange of goods, 
services, etc. 

 
 

Equal Energy Exchange Economy Decree 
As Decreed by Source, all debt is now forgiven. All beings 

existing within the United States of America are now granted and 
given financial freedom. All economy is now to transition into 

an Equal Energy Exchange Economy. Money can and will be utilized 
as a tool of equal energy exchange, however, the exchange of 

goods, services, support, love, & all other authentic means of 
exchange are permitted. 

 
The EEEE is based on service to the whole, giving and receiving, 

gratitude, and abundance. Every being, co-operation, owner, 
etc., may utilize equal energy exchange for all needs. The 

exchange is up to the discretion of all parties involved, to be 
agreed upon in integrity & fairness, and executed with love and 

gratitude. 
 

It is now decreed that lack and debt are to be dissolved from 
our collective consciousness and economy, to be replaced by 

abundance for all. 
 

 
 



Quantum Financial System 
Introduction 

We are the QFS. Many have heard of the QFS, as well as 
NESARA/GESARA. The basis of these abundance programs is the 
establishment of the Quantum Financial System. However, many 
have continued to give their power away to external forms of 

this "system", not realizing that WE, Humanity, are the QFS and 
Source is the true NESARA/GESARA. The QFS is a system that is 
based on Frequency, Embodiment, Intent + Integrity. Therefore, 

this system cannot be hijacked or controlled by any single 
person or group.  

 
Imagine the QFS as a quantum energetic network that is already 

in existence, as it is connected to the Limitless Quantum Field. 
We are connected to this system through our auric fields, and 

through our own personal quantum fields. This system is based on 
frequency, meaning that one cannot access the QFS if they are 
not operating at the same frequency which is the frequency of 

Love, Truth, Abundance =Source. It is through our frequency that 
we unlock our personal abundance, which is our limitless 

potential. This system is also based on embodiment, as we must 
actually embody our God Self + embody sovereignty in order to 

access this currency. 
 

Our currency is our hearts, our soul, + the embodiment of our 
Higher Self. In essence, our frequency is the key to unlocking 

the QFS, our embodiment is how we establish ourselves as members 
of the QFS, and effectively establish our own personal currency 
within this system that is based on our cosmic blueprint. We 

then navigate the QFS + utilize our currency through our 
intention.  

 
Because the QFS is based on divine intelligence, it ONLY 
responds to pure intent, without any distortions, self-

importance or corruption. When we place our intent for what we 
are seeking to manifest or receive through the QFS, it must be 
purely for the highest good of all, and not based on any EGO 

wants, needs or desires. Finally, the way the QFS self-corrects, 
is through the discerning of integrity. If a being establishes 
themselves into the QFS through their embodiment + manifests 
abundance from the QFS with pure intent, but falls out of 

integrity with the use of that abundance either due to the EGO 
or not aligning with Universal Law, the QFS will then reject 

your soul's currency until integrity can once again be 
established. This is how the Abundance Grid self corrects and 

stays in alignment with love. 
 



QFS Operating System  
THE QFS OPERATES ON THE ABUNDANCE GRID, AN ENERGETIC GRID UPON 
THE PLANET THAT CAN ONLY BE ACCESSED THROUGH FREQUENCY. THE 
FREQUENCY OF THE QFS IS SOVEREIGNTY, WHICH ENSURES THAT IS 

CANNOT BE HIJACKED BY ANY PERSON, GROUP, OR TECHNOLOGY. ONLY A 
HUMAN BEING EMBODYING THE ENERGIES OF SOVEREIGNTY=LOVE, TRUTH, 
ABUNDANCE, + HIGHER SELF, WILL EVEN HAVE ACCESS TO THIS SYSTEM. 
THE QFS WILL ESSENTIALLY OVERLAY THE CURRENT PHYSICAL FINANCIAL 
SYSTEM WE HAVE IN PLACE, AND THIS TRANSITIONARY SYSTEM WILL NEED 

TO ADAPT + ALIGN WITH THE BLUEPRINT OF THE QFS DURING 
TRANSITION. EVENTUALLY, WE WILL SHIFT ENTIRELY OUT OF ANY 

PHYSICAL FINANCIAL SYSTEM + WILL OPERATE SOLELY ON THE QFS AS AN 
ENERGETIC GRID. 

 
FREQUENCY IS THE KEY THAT UNLOCKS THE DOOR TO ENTERING THE QFS. 
THOSE WHO DO NOT HOLD THE KEY CANNOT ENTER. WHAT THIS MEANS, IS 
THAT ONE MUST ATTAIN AN ENERGETIC FREQUENCY THAT IS A MATCH TO 

TRUE ABUNDANCE. THESE FREQUENCIES ALIGN WITH UNCONDITIONAL LOVE, 
TRUTH, SOVEREIGNTY, INTEGRITY, + ALIGNMENT WITH UNIVERSAL LAW. 
WE EMBODY THIS FREQUENCY THROUGH SELF-LOVE DISCIPLINES, EGO 

DISSOLVEMENT + SHADOW WORK, SELF-HEALING WORK, TAKING 
ACCOUNTABILITY, + ANCHORING IN OUR PERSONAL SOVEREIGNTY. THROUGH 
THIS PROCESS WE ALSO LEARN TO DISSOLVE ALL LACK, LOWER BELIEF 

SYSTEMS, + BEGIN TO ANCHOR IN THE ENERGIES OF WORTHINESS, 
INTERNAL ABUNDANCE, + CONNECTION TO SOURCE. 

 
THE SECOND STEP IS ANCHORING INTO THIS GRID THROUGH OUR 

EMBODIMENT OF HIGHER SELF. THIS IS ACHIEVED THROUGH CONNECTION 
TO THE TRUE PRIME SOURCE CREATOR, THE DIVINE MOTHER WHO IS THE 

TRUE NESARA, AS SHE HOLDS THE UNLIMITED ABUNDANCE OF THE 
UNIVERSE. THROUGH OUR CONNECTION, SELF-LOVE, DISCIPLINE + 

DISCERNMENT, WE ANCHOR IN OUR FULL UNIQUE BLUEPRINT OR ESSENCE 
WHICH ESSENTIALLY CREATES OUR PERSONAL, UNIQUE CURRENCY WHICH WE 
USE TO EXCHANGE ON THE QFS. ACCESSING OUR FULL ESSENCE IS ABOUT 
RECLAIMING ALL PARTS OF SELF, UNLOCKING OUR INNER GIFTS/SKILLS, 
RE-ESTABLISHING OUR CONNECTION TO THE PRIME SOURCE CREATOR, AND 
THUS HAVING ACCESS TO OUR PURE LIFE FORCE ENERGY WHICH IS OUR 

COCREATIVE POWER. 
 

NEXT, WE PROVIDE EQUAL ENERGY EXCHANGE THROUGH THE QFS USING OUR 
PERSONAL CURRENCY (BLUEPRINT) THROUGH OUR SERVICE TO HUMANITY 

AND TO LOVE. WHEN WE ARE IN SERVICE TO THE WHOLE, WE ARE 
SURRENDERED TO DIVINE WILL, AND WE HOLD PURE INTENTIONS FOR OUR 

MANIFESTATION REQUESTS WHICH HAVE NO EGO, DISTORTIONS, CO-
DEPENDENCIES OR WANTS/NEEDS/DESIRES. WE THEN MAY FREELY PLACE 

OUR REQUESTS AND INTENTIONS OUT INTO THE QFS. THE GRID WILL THEN 
RESPOND TO OUR INTENT BY EXCHANGING BACK TO US EQUAL TO WHAT WE 



HAVE EXCHANGED WITH IT. MEANING, THE HIGHER THE LEVELS OF 
SERVICE AND PURE INTENT, THE GREATER THE EXCHANGE RATE, SO TO 
SPEAK. THE QFS IS DIVINELY INTELLIGENT SO IT WILL ONLY RESPOND 
TO PURE INTENT AND WILL ALSO DELIVER TO US WHAT WE ARE SEEKING, 

BUT IN THE WAY THAT IT IS HIGHEST AND BEST TO RECEIVE IT. 
 

FOR INSTANCE, THE QFS MAY EXCHANGE TO ME ABUNDANCE, MIRACLES, 
SYNCHRONISTIC EVENTS, OPPORTUNITIES, OR MANIFESTATIONS OF 

PEOPLE, PLACES OR THINGS THAT CAN BEST MEET THE NEEDS OF MY 
INTENT. WE SHALL ALWAYS BE PROVIDED WITH EXACTLY WHAT WE NEED IN 
THAT MOMENT, AND THE QFS CAN BYPASS ALL LINEAR AND LOGICAL WAYS 

OF MANIFESTATION. 
 

LASTLY, THE QFS IS SELF-CORRECTING, MEANING THAT IT EVALUATES 
NOT ONLY THE INTENT AND FREQUENCY OF EACH SOVEREIGN USER, BUT IT 
ALSO GAUGES THE INTEGRITY OF THE USER. FOR EXAMPLE, IF A BEING 
HAS ESTABLISHED THE PROPER FREQUENCY, ESTABLISHED THEIR UNIQUE 
CURRENCY THROUGH EMBODIMENT, AND EXCHANGED A PURE INTENT, BUT 

UPON RECEIVING THE EXCHANGE FROM THE GRID, FALLS OUT OF 
INTEGRITY WITH THE ORIGINAL INTENT OF THE REQUEST OR FALLS OUT 
OF ALIGNMENT WITH UNIVERSAL LAW, THE MANIFESTATION WILL THEN BE 

WITHDRAWN. THIS IS NOT TO SAY ANYONE WILL BE “PUNISHED” OR 
ANYTHING OF THE SORT, BUT IT WILL BE A LEARNING PROCESS FOR ALL 

OF HUMANITY! AS WE ARE, FOR THE FIRST TIME, LEARNING DIVINE 
ACCOUNTABILITY AND INTEGRITY WITH ALL OF OUR INTENTIONS, 

MANIFESTATIONS, AND CREATIONS. WE WILL LIKELY HAVE TRIAL AND 
ERRORS WITH THIS PROCESS BUT WILL BE GIVEN MUCH GRACE AND 

PATIENCE WITH IT AS WELL. 
 

AS SHARED, THE CURRENT FINANCIAL SYSTEM WILL UNDERGO A 
TRANSITIONARY PHASE IN WHICH THE PHYSICAL FINANCIAL SYSTEM + USE 
OF MONEY WILL HAVE TO REALIGN WITH THE BLUEPRINT OF THE QFS. FOR 
EXAMPLE: THE EARNING OF MONEY WILL NO LONGER BE LINKED TO FEAR, 
SURVIVAL OR FIGHT OR FLIGHT, BUT WILL ALIGN WITH TRUE ABUNDANCE 
+ EQUAL ENERGY EXCHANGE. ALL FORMS OF CONTROL OR HIJACKING OF 
THE MONETARY SYSTEM WILL CEASE, TO ALLOW ALL OF HUMANITY TO 
RECLAIM THEIR FINANCIAL SOVEREIGNTY. THE USE OF "MONEY" WILL 

LIKELY STILL CONTINUE THROUGH THE TRANSITION, HOWEVER, ABUNDANCE 
WILL NOW NATURALLY FLOW TO THOSE WHO ARE IN SERVICE TO THE 

WHOLE, HAVE REACHED THE FREQUENCY OF LOVE, + HAVE PURE INTENT. 
ALL OF HUMANITY WILL HAVE TO ADJUST + ADAPT TO THE BLUEPRINT OF 

THE QFS IN ORDER TO UNLOCK THEIR TRUE ABUNDANCE, WHICH WILL 
BECOME THEIR PERSONAL CURRENCY. 

 
 
 
 



Equal Energy Exchange Economy Proposal 
Equal Energy Exchange is the pure synergy between giving and 

receiving. The essence of equal energy depends not on physical 
money or even resources, but it based on a sacred exchange 

between two beings of equal energy. This is the notion of giving 
and receiving. In every transaction or exchange, we are giving 

and receiving energy. If there is no energy within the exchange, 
energy from the heart & infused with intent, then the exchange 

itself has no life, and no integrity. It is dead. 
 

Our current economy is a reflection of our EGO minds. What we 
call "inflation" is simply a projection of the inflation of our 

EGOs-our control, our greed, our arrogance, and our pride. 
Inflation is when goods and services are inflated in price, due 

to an illusionary shortage of such items.  
 

We created the concept of "debt" and "lack" as a reflection of 
our own human consciousness. Debt itself is based on the idea 
that we could owe something more than what we have to give, 

which shows the arrogance of the human mind. Lack consciousness 
was an illusion placed within our consciousness that says "there 
is not enough!". The very nature of this concept goes against 
all Universal Laws. Everything in Creation is made of energy, 
and energy is infinite. Source energy is infinite, and we are 

infinite.  
 

To create an idea that the Universe, the God within everything 
and everyone, could ever lack, is simply a projection of our 
minds. Within this matrix we feel unworthy and separated. 

Because of this, we seek to "own" things. We attempt to fill our 
spiritual void with things and money. Money is a symbol of 

energy, however, it has been used to create lack where 
organically, there is none. Our economy is therefore built on a 
dead energy, one that is lacking in spirit, love, and intention. 

Our economy is not based on equal energy exchange.  
 

For example: to purchase a bottle of water for $4-6 USD is a 
crime against humanity. Water is free from the Earth. Even our 
salt bodies of water can easily be filtered into fresh, pure 

drinking water. To monetize and put a price on a resource which 
is freely provided by our host is absolutely absurd. The 

exchange is in no way equal, because one party decided to "own" 
something that is not theirs to own, and then in turn has 

charged money from a being who should have free access to such a 
resource. This is a dead energy exchange. 

 



If we were to return to an economy based on love, there would 
never be a shortage or lack of anything. Equal energy exchange 
is the purity of intent to give what you have to another who 

receives in gratitude and provides something to meet your need. 
This is LOVE. This is equal energy exchange.  

 
For example: If I am in need of wood to keep my family warm for 
the winter, but I do not have the funds to acquire this wood, I 
can offer to dedicate my time chopping wood for someone who has 
the land and access to such wood. I have now given my love to 

them to keep their family warm, and in return I am blessed with 
wood for my family. The key here is that each party is seeking 
to support and take care of the other, in the true nature of 

understanding that we are all one. Business would no longer be 
based on money, greed, power, control, etc. but would be based 
on mutual giving/receiving, gratitude & love. We are returning 
to the ways our ancestors functioned, and at the same time, 

evolving into a completely new way of living. 
 

The more beings that shift into giving and receiving through 
intention and love, the more we open up opportunities for all 

humans to thrive. We are making way for true abundance & oneness 
to prevail over scarcity and greed. When we take accountability 
and responsibility for the ways in which we have enabled and 

contributed to such a dead economy, we take back our own power. 
Every dollar we spend is either going towards the highest good 

of all, or it is going towards a black hole.  
 

This is not about "rich" versus "poor", but about a shift in 
perception of what giving and receiving is. For those that have 
many blessings, to be able to give to another to receive that 
blessing, continues on the wheel of abundance. If every being 
was overflowing with the art of giving, the wheel of receiving 
would never stop! We would be in the perfect flow and ease of 

life, never seeking or lacking for anything. What is our 
resistance to giving? As humans with the EGO mind, we fear 

giving because we give with no intention behind it. We give IN 
ORDER TO RECEIVE, rather than giving and being OPEN TO 

RECEIVING. That is the difference. 
 

As the human EGO grew, so did the monetization of life. Never in 
this history of the Earth have we had to pay to exist. Most 

things that are now monetized, were once freely given. Due to 
greed, these things became subject to money-another dead energy 

exchange.  
 



When we look at all the ways in which our existence is now 
monetized, we will find an astounding list such as:  

-land  
-housing  
-food  
-water  

-electricity  
-clothes  

-child care  
-health care  
-education 

 -goods & services  
 

If we feel into our ancestors, we arrive at the perspective that 
life used to be governed by freedom. We had the freedom to roam 
the Earth and make a home or space where land was available. 
Those who built upon land, did so for the highest good. They 
created villages, farms, school houses, factories to produce 

goods, etc. Communities were tasked with taking care of its own. 
There was a role for each and every being in a community, and 

all was shared amongst them. To have one being in the community 
without, would ultimately fracture the whole. Compared to today, 
we have so many jobs and professions that truly do not serve the 

whole, they only serve the few. This fractures the entire 
consciousness. 

 
Returning to the Oneness model of life is the basis of the Equal 
Energy Exchange Economy. To respect all beings and nature as One 
with ourselves, we begin to care for everyone and everything. We 
close the gap between "me" and "you", and it becomes we. We, as 
a collective, can only thrive through oneness, kindness, love, 
and giving. Those who seek to hoard, control or put themselves 
above others are a parasite to the whole. We will also come to 

realize that if what we are doing is not serving the whole, then 
we are serving a dead energy. To serve the self and the self 

only, at the expense of others, creates a dead economy. Today, 
we have endless amounts of goods & services which are created 

and monetized only for profit. Their purpose does not serve the 
whole, and thus any money that is directed at these goods or 

services creates more dead energy.  
 

For example, take a look at the epidemic of fast fashion. 
Resources from the Earth are taken and exploited, put together 

in poor working conditions by employees who are similarly 
exploited, and then sold for cheap prices. These garments are 

often only worn once or twice before their quality decreases and 
thus they end up being thrown away or never worn again. This is 



a dead energy that continues to serve no higher purpose for the 
whole and further rapes the whole of its resources. 

 
Money has stripped us of our organic ability and urge to create, 

to be, to laugh, and to be in joy. We don't have the time to 
spend doing the things we truly love, because we are too busy 
working to pay for the things that are innately free. This is 

the insanity of the world. The irony is that where we find joy, 
we also find creative passion, and where we find passion, we 

find abundance.  
 

If every soul on the planet was living a life in which they 
found joy doing what they loved, every soul would be serving the 
whole. When every being is serving the whole, rather than the 
self, the entire ecosystem naturally and organically supports 
the ALL. Take a look at any animal ecosystem and you will find 
that all animals operate under a divine intelligence. They each 
serve a role which supports their needs while benefitting the 
whole of the ecosystem. Compare that to our modern-day economy 

and you will see that we attempted to create a false and 
illusionary ecosystem that is NOT alive, it is dead.  

 
The EEEE will create a divine ecosystem of life, in which all 
needs are taken care of by the whole. Each of our roles will 
contribute to this divine flow. There will be those that are 
guided to teach, to raise children, to grow crops, to build 

communities, to create beautiful art, to dance, to lead, to tend 
to animals, etc. We will no longer need to struggle against the 
natural flow of life but will once again learn to flow with it. 
As we return to divine equal energy exchange, we return to the 

divine flow of the yin and yang, the giving and receiving. 
 

In order to change the way money functions, we must change our 
relationship to it. Our worth, joy, and purpose is not reflected 
by the amount of money we have. Abundance is a state of being. 
It is the heart-set that everything we need will always arrive 
exactly when we need it. The problem with today's relationship 
to money, is that it is never enough. We are always worried 

about the future, concerned that what we have won’t be enough, 
or that what we need won't arrive and thus we have to find some 

way to force our needs to be met. This creates struggle and 
lack.  

 
 
 
 



We spend our existence working to obtain money, in order to feel 
we are secure, safe, happy, and successful. When we begin to 

realize that money is simply ONE form of exchange, but there are 
many other forms of exchange, we shall transcend our attachment 

to it.  Money should be seen as a form of a gift, a form of 
giving that is used when it is appropriate. However, what about 
our love, time, effort, support, gifts, and skills? Those are 
more powerful forms of giving that we fail to utilize in our 

everyday life.  
 

Use the power of your love and intention to be fully conscious 
in every exchange that you make. Look at the areas of your life 
in which you could dedicate more energy and love rather than 

just money. Look at the purchases you make and ask yourself, is 
this for the highest good? Will this assist me being in service 
to the whole? Will this truly bring me joy? If the answer is no, 
it is time to reflect on where we direct our energy and how this 

is being mirrored back to us in our lives. 
 

Corporation to Co-Operation Transition  
We are entering a new time, one in which the old systems and 
structures no longer work. We are evolving into a new way of 

living and working. Corporations are shifting to Co-Operations 
based on new principles 

Principles 
RIGHT ACTION 
DISCIPLINE 
WELLNESS 

HIGHER THOUGHT 
PASSION 
UNITY 

CO-CREATION 
COMMUNICATION 

 
RIGHT ACTION 

The principal of right action is based on the full awareness of 
what each being's role is, and in all moments, what the best 

action is to support the whole. The new way of operating must be 
based on every action supporting and serving the whole rather 
than the individual. The shift in operations requires each 

employee to shift their perspective on their role. Their role is 
to support the entire unit, regardless of the individual 

preferences, wants, or needs. This shift in perspective allows 
the entire unit/business/co-operation to function as a whole of 

moving parts, rather than separate parts. 
 



When all employees are in right action, there are no dropped 
balls. There is a seamless flow to all projects, communication, 
and day-to-day tasks. Having a structure in which all employees, 

departments, etc., are aware of what all other employees and 
departments are focused on allows for quality assurance and 
accountability. When each employee, department, etc., is 

accountable and responsible for the goals and tasks of the 
WHOLE, it creates an environment of support and initiative. 

Right Action creates checks and balances which keep everything 
in flow. 

 
EXAMPLES  

~All employees are responsible not only for their own tasks, but 
the tasks of their entire department/team. 

 ~All employees should be trained on all tasks and skills 
required for the department as a whole, not just their 

individual role.  
~All departments should be aware of what projects and goals the 
other departments are working on. All employees should be aware 

of ALL deadlines within the team/business/co-operation.  
~There should be a list of daily tasks required to keep the 

operation running smoothly, and all beings are responsible for 
ensuring these tasks are met. 

 
DISCIPLINE 

Discipline, consistency & integrity are the key factors that 
make a grand employee and a grand business. In this changing 
paradigm, it is no longer about control, power over, or rigid 
structure. The key is to allow each being their unique flow 

while instilling the principles of discipline. The more self-
discipline each employee has, the more consistent they are and 

the greater amount of integrity they will hold with their 
actions. Our new normal may include working remotely or in an 
untraditional setting. Self-discipline will be essential in 

these situations. 
 

Daily disciplines for each employee, team + department will keep 
consistent communication and action moving energy forward. Every 

employee should incorporate a wellness discipline with their 
routine in order to ensure they are taking care of themselves. 

Each day should include a scheduled time for meditation, 
journaling, reflection, etc., as well as 45 mins a day of 
movement (including walking, running, yoga, dance, etc.) 
Employees are encouraged to document everything either 

electronically or on paper of /calls/meetings/notes each day. 
 
 



WELLNESS 
The wellness of each employee is vital to keeping the whole 
running in function. Wellness includes physical wellness, 

emotional wellness, mental wellness and spiritual wellness. Each 
aspect is vitally important for the overall well-being of the 

business or co-operation. Self-care is essential for each being 
as part of their daily routine. When we fail to take care of 

self, we are unable to function and be in service at our 
grandest level. All businesses/companies must encourage 
wellness, healing, discipline, and right action as the 

foundation of their co-operation. 
 

The physical vessel processes energy and must be cared for. 
Physical wellness includes a daily discipline of 45 minutes of 
movement, honoring the vessel by listening to it, and providing 
it with whole and pure food and medicine. Under the Dr. Emoto 
theory, all pure intention put into a substance, specifically 
water, changes the molecular structure of the substances to a 

more harmonious and high vibrational substance. This method has 
been shown to be able to transform any substance into a purer 

frequency that is actually healing to the physical body. 
 

Using this simple technique with all food, drinks, and medicine 
placed into the body will have great positive effects on the 

functioning of the body.  
 

Using the simple mantra "I ask for this ____ to be transformed 
into the highest organic ingredients that are healing and 

harmonious for my body", before ingesting any food or drink, 
will help keep the body clear and functioning at its grandest 

capacity.  
 

Daily Disciplines for Food/Water  
~Drink at least 8 glasses of blessed water per day  

~Meals should include food that is healing to the body, while 
enjoying snacks and any food that brings joy 

 
Grounding is a term used for connecting the body to nature for 

about 2-5 minutes at a time, as many times per day as each being 
feels guided to. Grounding is essential to keeping focus and 

diligence while completing any task or project. Grounding keeps 
you centered and able to bypass distractions or unconscious 

actions. Grounding can be done by placing your feet on the Earth 
for about 2 minutes at a time including deep breathing.  

 
 
 



EMOTIONAL WELLNESS 
Emotional wellness includes self-care practices which allow each 

employee moments each day to process any emotions they are 
experiencing, challenging events, and daily stress. "Processing" 

means that each being is allowing themselves to feel their 
emotions, while working through them and then letting them go 
each day. When emotions go unprocessed, it causes stagnant 

energy inside the physical body which then leads to disease, 
illness and pain. 

 
Daily disciplines for each employee includes 15 minutes per day 
of journaling, writing notes/organizing ideas, and reflecting on 
the experience of the day. Each employee should be encouraged to 

discuss their feelings openly with any manager, supervisor, 
owner, or other employee. Fully transparent and open 

communication allows for resolution and solutions. Each employee 
must be encouraged to communicate if they require a rest or 

break from their daily tasks in order to process emotions. The 
wellness of the employee is a priority for the entire co-

operation. 
 

SPIRITUAL WELLNESS 
Spirituality is our connection to Spirit or to Source energy. It 
has no religion and no belief systems but understands that we 
are all interconnected and express our energetic signatures in 
unique ways. Each being must be in tune with their own energy 
and with Spirit in order to truly harness their full potential 
and their grandest self. Part of spiritual wellness includes 

spiritual discipline which is an everyday practice of gratitude, 
reflection, and inner connection. 

 
Each employee should incorporate a spiritual discipline into 

their daily routine. This can vary from person to person on what 
works for them. The following are examples of spiritual 

disciplines that should be done per day:  
~Meditation (15-20 mins per day)  

~Daily Affirmations/Mirror Technique  
~Daily journaling (15-20 mins per day)  

~Daily gratitude list  
~ Prayer  

~ Sun Gazing 
~Grounding  

 
 
 
 
 



HIGHER THOUGHT  
Higher thought is a state of positivity that focuses on 

inspiration and growth and does not judge things as negative or 
positive. Each employee should be trained on higher thought, as 
thoughts create reality, it is a very powerful force for all 

employees to be focusing on the higher. Lower thought focuses on 
problems, while higher thought focuses on solutions. Lower 

thought focuses on things as "negative" or "bad", while higher 
thought views everything as an opportunity to grow. 

 
The working environment should always encourage higher thought. 
Judgement and blame should never be present in the workplace as 
it creates stress, competition, and lower thought. Weekly Co-
Creative meetings are a great way for higher thought to begin 
manifesting the visions and dreams of the Co-Operation as a 
whole. 5D Co-Operations function off of vision, intuition, 

serving the greater good, and limitless possibilities. This is 
what allows abundance to actually manifest. 

 
PASSION 

“If you love what you do, you will never work a day in your 
life” We have all been given particular gifts, and part of the 
fun on our journey is discovering those gifts & fostering them 
into reality. As our entire world develops and evolves into 5D, 

it will be of the utmost importance for each person to be 
passionate about what they do from day to day. Together, we are 
all Co-Creating our realities full of Love and Light. The idea 
of a workday needs to be fully reimagined and redefined through 

a much different perspective than in previous time periods. 
 

Passion and Purpose should be the fuel that motivates each 
individual to get up and out of their beds each and every 

morning as they assist in adding value to the world around them. 
We have now moved into the Age of Aquarius, and a very welcomed 

piece of that is living in an age of “passion and purpose”, 
because of our ability to now see full truth as well as the 
expansion of the collective consciousness is fully underway. 

This means each one of us can embrace living in the now, 
appreciating each experience as it happens and constantly 

reevaluating one's goals. 
 

When we discover our purpose, we tap into an endless supply of 
energy to perform our role in a better way. This means each one 

of us can embrace living in the now, appreciating each 
experience as it happens and constantly reevaluating your goals. 
Feeling becomes an important part of realizing each individual's 
full passion and purpose, identifying the fire that burns inside 



and sharing it with the world. Creating meditation times and 
space in each work environment sends many positive messages to 
all members of your team and encourages them to stay grounded 

and go inside for answers. 
 

Discovering one’s purpose at the workplace is associated with 
one’s value and unique talent and exploring what to give back to 

society. Meaningful work in the form of purpose acts as a 
stimulant for improving self-worth, as it develops the personal 
identity and dignity of a professional. Performance in the form 
of involvement in a meaningful activity, results in growth and 
actualization of one’s potential at work. Unity and Co creation 
are the direct result of a purpose filled and passionate worker 
& working environment. Purpose and performance harmonize with 
each other, as purposeful engagement stimulates interpersonal 

relationships, such as camaraderie with one’s colleagues, 
citizenship behavior, mentoring and mutual support. 

 
Communication, sharing visions and accountability becomes more 
of a focus rather than a focus on a strict /rigid management 
hierarchy. Shifting the focus to one of purposeful engagement 
positively impacts the overall environment. Dissolving old 

belief systems of how “things are done here” will quickly bring 
the spark to any team full of passionate and purpose filled 

members. Unity is achieved with the feeling amongst the entire 
organization that each member feels truly valued, heard, and 
focused on the collective goal established. The results will 

speak volumes as to the success of this approach. Through this 
unity, passion, and purpose we remain in right action, 
relentless in pursuing our consistent goal of balanced 

harmonics. 
 

UNITY  
Unity is the state of being united as a whole. Organizations 
have in the past, used team building activities as a means to 

bring employees together to strengthen and deepen relationships. 
In the old business paradigm, these fostering of relationships 
stemmed primarily from the need to increase employee output or 
productivity to ultimately gain more and more profit. We have 

broken away from this limited ego-based paradigm.  
 

The new business model of New Earth will be based fundamentally 
on Unity and Love in Action. The planet was put “on pause” that 
separated people from each other through mandatory lockdown. 
People have had the opportunity to reflect on their values, 
their paths and what aligns best with the energy of Oneness. 



They have had moments to reflect on what mattered most; 
connection with others.  

 
Unity means:  

Harmony 
Balance 

Child Like Wonder and Fun 
Spreading Unconditional Love 

To Be of Service to Mother Earth 
 

Collectively we are evolving beyond the limitations of the 
physical plane. Unity Consciousness is our natural state of 
being. Love will become the driving energy behind the Co-

operation’s and team member’s motivation for working together to 
fulfil a common cause. 

 
It is paramount that the Co-operation’s vision remains pure and 
true to love in all moments. Focus will be on infusing love and 
grandness into the goods and services that is offered to the 

customer. Unity will manifest in the team in various ways. For 
example, two members will come up with the same ideas at the 

same time. Heart telepathy will also become more commonplace as 
a means of communicating. Whereas the old business model was 

based on monetary gains, the new business paradigm is based on 
the intrinsic evolution and growth of each individual and of the 

cooperation. Co-operations will begin to see the value of 
following Universal laws that promote right action. 

 
Leaders will start to lead by example through walking their 
talk, and will gain respect by being authentic and being in 

integrity. Co-Operations will allow teams to grow organically 
and will respect everyone’s ideas with equal measure. Decisions 
and choices will be made together in unity amongst the leaders 

and their teams.  
 

People will be motivated to explore their creativity and apply 
this, joyfully co-creating grand projects together. The co-
operation will naturally support its members by creating 
processes that encourage this unity. When all are working 
towards the highest, the energies of love will support the 

projects and create more synergy, abundance, and flow. 
 
 
 
 
 
 



CO-CREATION  
No longer will profit dictate the type of responsibilities and 
tasks team members have to fulfil, therefore, the concept of 

collaboration with others will evolve to a much more meaningful 
and heartfelt way of creating new products and services. Note 
that the word collaboration can be broken down to its suffix 

“co” and the verb “labor” to mean essentially working (hard) on 
a project together but not necessarily with the synergy or 

alchemy that occurs between people who are in their heart space 
and in the present moment of love and trust. 

 
 In the past there has been much emphasis on Project Management. 
Projects typically go through various stages; from inception to 
budget, all the way to mapping out processes and projections of 
outcomes or result. In the new business model, co-creation will 
occur in place of collaboration, where projects will manifest 

between people in a much more organic way. Our evolution towards 
higher frequency vibrations brings about a complete awareness of 
our energetics and how our energies affect the whole. Trusting 
ourselves and others will be an important factor in the process 

of Cocreation. 
 

 We will let go of wanting to control the situation to create a 
certain outcome. We will gravitate towards deeper connections 
with one another, and team members will naturally create ideas 
in unity and allow divine guidance to lead them to the next 
stage of the process, rather than mapping out the stages in 

detail that is pre-conceived. 
 
There will no longer be the need to have strict parameters, as 
leaders come to the realization that there is indeed benefit in 
having more fluidity and flexibility that creates flow, in order 
for creativity of individuals to shine through naturally. Team 

members will be able to explore expansive avenues to be 
creative, cocreating projects and inventions that have never 

been seen before. Inventions have often manifested 
simultaneously within the collective consciousness like this 
where several beings created the same invention at the same 

time. 
 

The most meaningful feedback in this new model of co-creation 
will come from synchronistic events rather than leaders giving 

specific reviews on an individual’s job performance. These 
divine confirmations will assure team members that the project 
is going in the right direction. Surrendering to the present 

moment without pushing for a certain outcome allows the magic of 
Cocreating to lead to innovative paths and unknown territories 



yet to be explored, thereby enriching everyone’s experience and 
growth at the soul level. Team members will no longer need 

motivation from external factors but rather feel inner joy from 
the unfoldment of the process and trusting the organic and 

grander outcome. 
 
 

COMMUNICATION 
It is a given that clear and open communication is essential for 

Co-Operations to thrive. People will learn how to work with 
energetics so that dysfunction such as non-communication or 

miscommunication are eliminated within the team dynamics. The 
Four Agreements by Don Miguel Ruiz is a perfect resource to 

begin our transition towards divine communication. The First of 
the four Agreements is To Be Impeccable with one’s words. Team 

members need to speak with integrity to say only what they mean. 
 

The Second Agreement is To Not Take Things Personally. The ego 
thrives in suffering and wants us to be attached to things, such 

as other people’s opinions. In the old business model, 
communication was a hot topic because too much energy was spent 
in projection. When someone is in fear or anger, they can easily 

lash out at you in their frustration. The key is to not take 
this personally. Letting go of all attachments regarding 

communication will allow more divine energies to flow through 
team members which can be refocused to moving projects and 

visions forward. 
 

The Third Agreement is Don’t Make Assumptions. Be courageous 
enough to ask questions should something need to be clarified. 
When the team commits to fully expressing themselves especially 
when they are vulnerable, leaves everything out in the open and 

there will be no ambiguity when it comes to other people’s 
intentions and feelings. 

 
Lastly, the Fourth Agreement is Always Do Your Best to 

communicate. If public speaking is something that makes someone 
anxious, then they must make an effort to improve their public 

speaking. Everyone must commit to leaning into the resistance so 
that expansion can occur beyond everyone’s comfort zones. 

Consistency is key and leaders must be the example at doing 
their best. 

 
 
 
 
 



5D Business Paradigm 
The 5D business paradigm will be drastically different from the 
3D paradigm. We will see more entrepreneurs in the 5D space, as 
well as self-governed businesses. The 5D paradigm is all about 
sovereignty, creative expression, and co-creation. We must come 

to a new understanding of “business” as we go through the 
transitionary process. The most important thing with any 

business, is the intent and the energy of the business. Any 
business model must support creativity, growth, and abundance, 
not profit. All of Humanity have talents, skills, crafts and 
passions that they will be bringing into fruition as part of 

their role for New Earth.  
 

Those who have successfully created and built 5D businesses will 
serve as guides and mentors for those seeking to do the same.  

 
Entrepreneurship in 5D 

* Having 5D business guides and mentors. 
* Building the company energetically before physically launching 

the business. 
* Encouraging a daily practice to be a vibrational match to the 

new business. 
* Building a concept vision of the Business. 

* Fully launching the business. 
*Keeping your Business in Integrity 

 
5D Business Guides and Mentors 

5D Business guides will volunteer to be energetic partners with 
the aspiring entrepreneur. They have both experience and 

understand energy, intent, & vibration. They help to guide the 
entrepreneur step by step, hold space for the creative process, 
& provide guidance when needed. They help the entrepreneur step 
into his/her divine intention for the business and to become a 
vibrational match to that intention. The role of the business 
guide is not to give advice. The role is to consciously listen 
to the entrepreneur as well as to their own inner guidance and 

ask questions. 
 

The goal is to have the entrepreneur discover the answers from 
within. 5D Business mentors assist the entrepreneur with the 

actual mechanics of launching a business but do not control the 
process of it. Business mentors will have prior business 

experience and will understand what is needed in 5D to bring the 
new business to life. At some point in the future, business 

guides and mentors may not be required although business guides 
may be requested. 

 



Building the Energetic Foundations First 
 In 5D, we want to encourage the aspiring business owner to 
create the business on paper, video, audio, electronically, 

etc., before physically creating it. The energetic building of a 
business is more important than the physical aspect as this is 
your true foundation. The best way to begin is by first writing 
down the intent of your business. The intent should always be as 
a service to humanity, to heal, to bring joy, & to expand. Then 

the business owner can create a business map. These are the 
steps needed to bring this to life, as well as the abundance 

required 
 

Becoming a Vibration Match to Your Vision 
We would encourage business owners to organize the vision for 

their business in such a way that they are aligned with the big 
vision of their business. Align your frequency with that of 
abundance, joy, service, creativity, etc. If there are any 
fears, belief systems, self-limitations, doubt, or scarcity 

programmings, these will be worked through first. Dissolving all 
EGO frequencies is essential before beginning any business, or 

else the EGO will hijack the process. 
 

The future business owner should also be alerted to 
synchronicities that will most likely be happening with 

increasing frequency. He/she should be on the alert for inner 
guidance and wisdom and to record anything that comes to heart 
during the creative process. If at any time the entrepreneur 

starts to doubt or feel anything other than a high vibrational 
emotion, it will be key to meet with the business guide to help 
work through those low vibration emotions. This will help the 
entrepreneur to develop/strengthen their own intuition and 

guidance system so that there is full trust in self & Source. 
 

Building a Concept Vision of the Business  
Once the business can be fully visualized and the entrepreneur 
is a vibrational match to the vision, the next step would be to 
launch a concept vision of the business to gain feedback and to 

understand what they don’t know about running a business or 
issues related to their product or service offerings. For 

example, a person may want to open a business where he/she sells 
organic cold pressed drinks. Before opening a storefront and 

investing in equipment and furnishings, the entrepreneur might 
want to first test the idea at a farmer’s market. He/she can 

experiment with different combinations and flavors to determine 
which are most preferred. He/she will gain experience in who are 

the best providers of ingredients and where to get supplies. 
 



The biggest asset to a new business owner is experience. You 
always want to begin with what you have first. Do not rush into 

thinking you have to invest or have large amounts of money, 
equipment, staff etc. Wisdom can only be gained through 

experience and perceived "failures", which are all really 
lessons and blessings. Start with what you know & what you have 

to work with.  
 

Begin by focusing fully on the creative/developmental process of 
your product or service and share it with others! Money is never 
the focus, the focus is to give and be in service and this will 
provide you with your greatest feedback and also connections. 
The entrepreneur should continue to meet with the guides and 
mentors, share ideas & continue to adjust, expand, and grow 

throughout the developmental phase. 
 
 

Fully Launching the Business  
In many cases fully launching the business will just be a 

natural progression from the concept phase. Many things will be 
learned during the concept phase and people, ideas and resources 
will organically align. It will be key for the entrepreneur to 
maintain his/her vibration and intention and not get too caught 

up in the day-to-day opportunities and challenges of the 
business. New or additional advisors and mentors may be needed 
as the business evolves. The key during this phase to leap in 
full faith, trust, and to stay aligned with the intent of the 

business, not focusing on the external view of "success." 
 
 

Staying in Integrity  
If we stay aligned to our original intent & passion of our 

business, we will always be successful and fulfilled. The issue 
with 3D business is the over focus on profit and over-expansion. 
When 3D businesses are focused only on the external, it causes 
the integrity of the business to drop, and it can expand too 

quickly which becomes both unsustainable and out of alignment. 
This inevitably leads to taking energy rather than giving 

energy. Your greatest tool as a business owner is to keep your 
focus on your self-development & evolution, to always continue 

to expand your craft, being willing to change and try new 
things, & to always focus on soul fulfillment rather than EGO 

fulfillment. 
 
 
 
 



HEALING + WELLNESS COUNCIL  

ROLES & RESPONSIBILITIES 
This council is made up of energy masters who are responsible 

for educating humanity on maintaining their physical, emotional, 
and mental health through the transition. 

 
This council ensures that all of Humanity is educated on how to 
self-heal, how to manage their energy systems, how to dissolve 

the EGO mind, how to transform lower thought, how to heal 
collective trauma, and guidance on going through the crystalline 

process. 
 

This council also shares information with Humanity on organic 
healing tools and making recommendations for self-healing 

techniques. 
 

This council will be the leaders of healing and helping to 
assist all on their inner journey as well as sharing information 

on alternative healing modalities such as connecting with 
crystals and organic elements. 

 
This council will also ensure oversight of all Healing 

businesses, centers, etc. This council serves as its own healing 
network by assisting Humanity through education, services + 

goods.  
 

Universal Self-Healing Decree 
All prior forms of medicine and healing including the medical 
system, hospitals, personnel, medical institutions/agencies, 
pharmaceutical companies etc., are now dissolved. The United 

States will immediately implement training for all medical and 
healing personnel to be trained on energy, metaphysics, 

herbalism, self-healing, empowerment, & all other organic 
healing modalities. 

 
Healing centers will be set up immediately, within 90 days, for 
each county and training will be provided for all healers. All 
healing information will be open source and provided by the 

County, State & Federal Healing & Wellness Councils.  
 

All beings with healing gifts & experience will be called to 
train as mentors and guides for the collective in their healing 
journey. All healers who run their own healing businesses or 
provide healing services + goods shall also be shared amongst 

local and state networks as licensed healing providers.  
 



Healing Systems Transition Decree 
All 3D healing systems + institutions will immediately 

transition into 5D healing systems and modalities. This includes 
hospitals, medical facilities, therapy, counseling, and 

treatment centers that deal with physical, emotional, mental or 
spiritual healing. ALL medical or treatment personnel will 

undergo training on 5D tools and techniques, metaphysics, 5D 
healing modalities, as well as system transitions.  

 
All current systems, institutions or modalities that cause more 
harm than healing, and do not address the root causes will be 
dissolved if they cannot transition. The public will also be 
educated on 5D healing systems, technology and modalities for 

self-healing and holistic healing.  
 

 
5D TECHNOLOGY COUNCIL  

ROLES & RESPONSIBILITIES 
This council is made up of beings who have a passion and gift 
for technology. This council is responsible for creating and 

experimenting with new and evolving technology to bring us into 
the age of 5D crystal technology. 

 
This council will guide humanity as well as businesses and 

inventors on the true nature of 5D technology, how to transition 
from 3D tech to 5D tech, and to ensure the highest integrity 

with usage of all technologies. 
 

This council will meet regularly to discuss new visions, 
projects, and ideas on new 5D technology innovations. 

 
This council will be the leaders of discovery and returning us 
back to pure energetic intentions & usage of sacred geometry. 

 
 

Technology Integrity Code  
 

THE MISSION 
The mission is to eliminate the use of lower frequency 

technology and/or to eliminate the lower agenda usage of 
technology & instead hold all technology companies & innovators 

to a code of ethics for the development of any and all 
technology. 

 
 



THE VISION  
The vision is to create a world in which technology is used as a 

means to assist, support, heal & bring joy to Humanity. All 
technology that is used as a means of controlling, spying, 

manipulating, or taking energy from Humanity and the Planet will 
no longer be tolerated. This will transition us into organic, 
higher frequency 5D technology that does not pose a threat to 

the evolution of Planet Earth. 
 

GOALS & OBJECTIVES 
-Eliminate lower usages of technology 

-Eliminate AI technology that poses a threat to the evolution & 
wellbeing of Humanity & the Planet 

-Introduce 5D technology to heal Humanity & Planet Earth 
-Replace AI technology with Divine Intelligence crystal 

technology that allows for innovation, evolution, & expansion of 
human consciousness 

 
FOCUSES 

-Free Energy 
-5D Healing Technology Crystal Technology for Manifestation 

-Sustainable Energy Innovative Technology 
-Eliminating AI & replacing with Divine Intelligence 

-Eliminating negative effects of technology 
-Eliminating technology which is used for destruction rather 

than creation  
-Eliminating technology used to spy, control or manipulate 

consciousness 
-Eliminate technology which does not contribute to the wellbeing 

of Humanity 
 

TECHNOLOGY INTEGRITY 
Any technology that creates lower frequencies, does not serve 

the wellbeing of Humanity or Planet Earth, is used to 
spy/control/manipulate consciousness, or contributes to 

destruction rather than Creation, will be eliminated, dissolved 
& removed from the planet.  

 
ALL technology will be evaluated by the 5D Technology Council of 

the Transitionary Government & determined to be:  
-Safe for Humanity  

-Unsafe for Humanity  
-Unsafe but allowed for modification/evolution to be used for a 

higher purpose  
 
 



Any technology that is found to be unsafe for Humanity will be 
immediately recalled, halted, & banned from 

production/distribution.  
 

Any technology that is found to be unsafe but allowed 
modification, will have 9 months to evolutionize & change the 
technology to meet safe standards and be reintroduced to the 

market. 
 

All technology must have one of the following intents/purposes:  
-to heal Humanity  

-to assist Humanity in evolution  
-to bring joy to Humanity  

-to bring healing to planet Earth  
-to expand consciousness  

-to assist in innovation, creation or production of a higher 
consciousness product  

 
Any technology that does not meet these standards of integrity, 
does not have a higher purpose or intent, will not be allowed to 
be used, produced or distributed to Humanity. As we evolutionize 
as a species, the integrity of those producing technology is of 
extreme importance, as technology has been used for destructive 
purposes for thousands of years & has brought pain and suffering 
to Humanity. To become a 5D species, we must seek to improve, 
expand, heal & grow using technology in order be a vibrational 

match to true 5D tech. 
 

 
FREE ENERGY  

The control, hoarding & prevention of free energy will no longer 
be allowed on Planet Earth. Any corporation, city/county/state, 
or entity that seeks to charge money for the use of energy will 
be shut down and dissolved. All humans on Planet Earth are to 

have free access to electricity, water, and natural heat/cooling 
solutions.  

 
All city/counties/states are required to provide:  

-free water accessibility + implement technology to clean & 
purify water.  

-free electricity using Plasma Technology, solar panels, wind 
mills, water power, etc.,  

-technology & solutions for heating/cooling for all homes, 
businesses, & government buildings.  

 



All countries are responsible for ensuring that each citizen is 
provided with free resources to live, prosper & care for 

themselves and their communities. 
 

HEALING TECHNOLOGY 
All 5D healing technology, including but not limited to:  

-Plasma products  
-Med Beds or similar  

-Organic healing technology such as crystal beds, oxygen 
therapy, light & sound healing chambers, etc., will be FREE to 

all of humanity.  
-NO healing technology may held back from Humanity, & all costs 
associated with building and producing the technology will come 

from the Technology Fund for Planet Earth.  
-Individual sellers of the technology may charge a small & 

reasonable price for the technology that makes it accessible to 
all beings (all pricing of technology will be subject to the 

Product Integrity Council). 
 

 All healing centers on the planet will be required to have all 
healing technology available for public use & all funds will be 

provided by the Global Technology Fund. 
 

SPIRITUAL CONNECTION  
Spiritual connection & consciousness is the key to all 5D 

technology. This higher technology cannot be accessed or used if 
the intent of the being is not pure, and if the consciousness is 
not a match to the technology. In order for 5D technology to be 
able to be used for all of Humanity, we as a collective must 
raise our frequency to be able to receive the technology. Our 

physical vessels are quantum computers, & we are as powerful as 
Medbeds. Once we can harness our Spiritual Connection to Source, 
we begin our self-healing process. This then allows the pathway 
for more advanced Plasma Technology to unfold and be shared with 
humanity. All beings who are working with, developing, & using 

any kind of 5D technology should focus on their frequency, 
vibration, & clearness of vessel. 

 
SOUND/LIGHT HEALING 

Sound & light are powerful tools of healing that can be used in 
conjunction with 5D technology. Plasma recognizes and amplifies 
vibrations, so by using plasma technology with high frequency 
sound such as 432, 639, and 963hz can create powerful healing 

vibrations that help the cells release programming and density. 
Light healing is also a powerful tool that can be harnessed with 
5D technology. Colors such as rainbow, gold, emerald green, & 
violet create very powerful healing energies within the cells. 



The colors of the chakras can also be utilized to help cleanse 
certain parts of the vessel. Sunlight & the codes and 

activations that come through the Sun and the Moon, create 
vortexes of upgrades that can be integrated with healing 

technologies. Source has created these organic healing energies 
to help humanity evolve and integrate higher frequencies. 

 

 



 



 



 



 



 



CRYSTAL SCHOOL COUNCIL  

ROLES & RESPONSIBILITIES 
The Crystal School Council is made up of beings who feel a 
strong resonance and role to assist with the education of 

Humanity. The Crystal Schools are the 5D educational centers and 
systems that will ensure whole and pure education for all 

crystal children and adults. 
 

This council is responsible to meet and discuss the evolving 
education landscape, as well as discuss challenges for parents 
and teachers that can be solved with love and higher solutions. 
This council is responsible for helping train both parents and 
teachers on how to do their own inner work as well as how to 

teach children without programming or control. This council is 
also a co-creative council on Crystal School curriculum teaching 

and homeschooling/pod blueprints. 
 

This Council is also responsible for overseeing the Light 
Centers which are the adult versions of Crystal Schools. This 
council will regularly meet and discuss different topics and 
ideas to be share to best assist all of humanity in their 

spiritual evolution. 
 

This council will be the leaders of education for all of 
Humanity and will put the children first above all else to 
ensure the next generation of souls is brought up in pure 

unconditional love. 
 

Crystal School Education Decree 
As Decreed by Source, all education including higher education 
such as college & graduate programs will be dissolved and/or 
transitioned into Crystal Schools & Light Centers. Crystal 
School Education Decree also establishes the right of every 

parent and family to choose to provide homeschooling to their 
children in accordance with the Crystal School Education 

outline. 
 

All children and adults of the United States will have free and 
open-source access to education material, mentorships, and 
learning for every sector, skill, as well as access higher 

consciousness information. 
 

All schools that choose to transition into the Crystal School 
Paradigm must implement full training for all teachers, staff & 
parents (for children under 18). School guidelines and rules 

must fall into accordance with the principles of Universal Law & 



Right Action and will be overseen by their local and state 
Crystal School Councils. 

 
Each school that agrees to transition must hold a minimum of 3 
open houses for parents to discuss the transition and allow 

feedback, perspectives, ideas and solutions to be discussed and 
implemented in accordance with the Crystal School Outline. 

 
Higher Education centers that agree to transition into Light 

Centers will also need to undergo training and education for all 
teachers & staff, as well as immediately provide transitionary 

classes to their students. All students may also choose to 
attend Light Center education virtually. 

 
ALL EDUCATION + CHILD CARETAKING WILL BE FREE AND WITHOUT CHARGE 

TO ANY CHILD, PARENT OR ADULT. 
 

Crystal School Vision  
The Crystal Schools were created by the Divine Mother in her 
wish for all children, adults & teachers, to return to their 

natural states of joy, play, creativity, unity, & harmony. The 
foundational principles of the Crystal Schools are Universal Law 
& Right Action. Universal Laws are the guiding principles that 
all Higher Selves align with, as they are the cosmic laws of 
Oneness. Right Action is the principle based on self-love, 

discipline, + service to others. 
 

Our mission is to create Crystal Schools for all children & 
adults to return to their child like wonder & innocence. For all 
beings on the Planet to remember & embrace their inner child. 
Humanity is returning to their natural state of Divinity which 
is joy, laughter, kindness, service to others, synergy, co-

operation, creativity, freedom, & expression.  
 

The vision of the Crystal Schools is to create a higher 
consciousness school for the children + young adults of this 
planet that are more based in love, creativity, joy and play. 

Traditional schooling is based on left-brained thinking: 
rational, logical, linear, and based on memorization and 

testing. Crystal Schools are based on the unique energetics of 
each child and encouraging them to create and play using the 

right side of their brain. 
 

Our natural state as divine beings is having full use of our 
brain-a WHOLEistic brain. Our right brain is our feminine side 

of the brain, which connects to Source, higher thought, creative 
genius, inspiration & intuition. Our left brain is the masculine 



brain, which analyzes & sorts through all of the information 
coming in through the right brain, and it decides what is useful 

& what is to be acted upon. 
 

Due to toxins & programmings, our right brain begins to shut 
down after childhood. We are slowly stripped of our creativity & 
instead are forced into left brain only thinking. This causes us 
to be stuck in  left brain loops of logic, analyzation, linear 

thinking, & closed mindedness. It is only when the right brain & 
left brain are working together, in unity, do we have access to 

our full genius & divine intelligence. 
 

3D schooling teaches ONLY left brain thinking. Children are 
taught memorization, regurgitation, testing, & logical thinking. 
This slowly shuts down their right brain & leads to many issues 

that adults experience such as fear, anxiety, depression, 
disconnection, etc. The Crystal Schools focus 90% on right brain 
learning and 10% on left brain learning. Children's right brains 
are given time to fully develop through play, creativity, joy, 

unity, expression & experience. 
 

ALL Children under the age of 21 are part of the Rainbow & 
Crystal Children waves. These children are very pure essences & 
are incarnating with very high consciousness. These children are 
extremely sensitive, empathetic, & intuitive. They require pure 

environments in order to learn, grow, & expand.  
 

3D schooling does not fit these children & their learning 
styles. Each child has different ways of learning, different 
gifts and abilities & different interests. Children should be 
free to explore their interests as well as develop life skills 

that will encourage independence, self-love, and self-
sufficiency. 

 
 

Inner Child Healing 
As a collective, returning to innocence and once again embodying 
our childlike wonder & essence is key to healing this planet. 

The atrocities that have occurred on the planet, from the abuse, 
neglect, & trafficking of children, to the abuse & suppression 
of the feminine, to the raping & pillaging of Mother Earth, all 
stem from the lack of innocence within the collective. The EGO 
mind strips us all of our childlike essence, and instead turns 
us into "adults". Cold, logical, lack of feeling, controlling, 

analyzing, judgment & powering over others. 
 



In order to help the abused & suppressed souls on the planet we 
must first make space for the childlike essence and innocence. 

If there is no place for innocence in the world, innocence 
cannot be found. We, as divine beings, must take the first step 

in healing our OWN inner child before seeking to help the 
external world. By healing our own inner wounds & allowing our 

innocence back in, we create a space for healing that can 
trickle out and heal the entire planet. 

 
CHILDLIKE WONDER 

Children are always in wonder and excitement. They see 
everything as new, interesting, and are filled with natural 

curiosity to learn, expand, and try new things. Only as adults 
do we become programmed to be robotic, routine, & to look at 
everything through the lense of past experiences. We become 

hardened to the magic of living, and instead we become 
pessimistic, resentful, and fearful of life. We close ourselves 

off from new experiences because we always expect lower 
outcomes. 

 
To return to childlike wonder is to return to a state of 

inspiration and magic. It is to dissolve all of the belief 
systems which have created a fearful perspective of the external 

world. Fear is what deprives us of our natural creativity, 
openness, and wonder. Fear and belief systems are the wall that 
is put up between us and the limitless possibilities that exist. 

As we return to child-like wonder, we return to our organic 
sense of magic, miracles, & excitement for life. 

 
HEALING WOUNDS 

All wounding stems from childhood. Due to the programming and 
deep belief systems, every child is ingrained with the EGO 

programmed mind from birth. Other beings also can experience 
traumatic events, abuse, neglect or abandonment as children. Any 
rejection of self that was held within the parent, is inherited 

by the child. Parent's expectations, control, attachment, 
rejection, or judgment of the child cause extreme damage to the 

child's consciousness. 
 

In order to heal our childhood wounds, we must hold deep 
forgiveness for ourselves, our parents, others, and all 

experiences. We must make peace with our past as it was all 
divinely planned to help us arrive exactly where we are. Once we 
let go of any underlying anger, resentment, attachment, regret, 
guilt, shame, etc., we are free to be the inner child again. We 
put down those walls and those blocks to opening our heart and 



we begin to truly allow ourselves to show unconditional love 
again. 

 
KINDNESS 

Children are innately kind and giving, as this is the nature of 
unconditional love. However, as we get older, we are programmed 
into different beliefs such as, "kindness is weakness", "don't 

be too nice to people they can take advantage of you", or "treat 
people how they treat you. " These programmings take away our 
natural kindness for others and our natural urge to give to 
others and to help others. We become self-important, only 
focused on our needs, wants and desires and we become cold 

towards others. 
 

Universal kindness is what unlocks the inner child within us. We 
have also become programmed to be unkind to ourselves. We judge 

ourselves, hold ourselves to high expectations, and beat 
ourselves up with guilt and shame. When we change the way we 

treat ourselves, and show ourselves unconditional kindness, we 
begin to radiate this out to all other beings and we once again 
embody our true childlike nature. We give to others, we receive 

from others, and enjoy helping others. 
 

IMAGINATION 
Imagination is our ability to access unlimited possibilities and 
to think of magical things! As children, we have not yet closed 
down our imagination, which is why children love to play. Play 
is our natural state. Play=creativity + imagination. As adults, 
we are stripped of all imagination and told to "enter the real 
world" and to "be realistic. " These are all EGO mind behaviors 

that keep us seeing everything in grey rather than bright 
colors. 

 
Many also confuse imagination with fantasy. Fantasy is often 

rooted in EGO wants, needs, and desires, whereas imagination is 
rooted in divine thought and love. Fantasy are thoughts and 

daydreams that never actually manifest, thus keeping us out of 
the present moment. Imagination is when we bring our divine 

thoughts and inspirations into reality through creativity, play, 
and expression. When we use our imagination, we use it to dream 

for the highest good and for all of humanity, not for self. 
 
 
 
 
 
 



AUTHENTICITY 
Children are authentic, meaning they are their real selves. They 
have no concept of pretending to be someone they are not. They 
are not yet conditioned to act a certain way or speak a certain 

way to please others. This comes later on, especially in 
traditional schooling. This is when children are taught to "be 
quiet", "sit down", and "sit still. " They are not allowed to 

express themselves freely anymore, and they become suffocated by 
rules and judgements that forces them into putting on a mask. 

 
Returning to our authentic selves is a process, as adults have 
many masks that we have worn for many years and even decades. 
When we imagine ourselves as children and how what we enjoyed 

doing, and how we expressed ourselves, that is our true self. We 
can often see how we are so far away from who we were as 
children because we stopped being authentic. We started 

conforming to what other people wanted and what society told us 
we had to be. Becoming your authentic self takes courage & 
requires us to rip off our masks & let ourselves be seen. 

 
UNCONDITIONAL TRUST 

Children naturally trust others, without fear. This is their 
innocence that is slowly taken from them as EGO's are always in 
fear of others. We teach children to be afraid to go outside 

alone, to talk to anyone that is not their parent, to never be 
outside at night, etc. By the time we are adults, we hold so 

much internal fear of the outside world, not realizing that the 
external world is a reflection of our internal self. As we are 
now transitioning out of the paradigm of pain and suffering, we 

must return to unconditional trust. 
 

Unconditional trust means that we trust God and we trust love, 
no matter what. We trust that Source is always looking out for 

us and wants the best for us. We trust our higher self is always 
orchestrating experiences that are for our highest growth, even 

if they seem uncomfortable or painful. This level of 
unconditional trust overrides any fear we have of others and the 

external. What others choose to do is not up to us, and we 
cannot control it. By surrendering and fully trusting we take 

back our own power. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



MOTHER/FATHER DYNAMICS 
The dynamics and relationships we had with our Earth parents 
reflects the relationship we have with ourselves & others. 

Reflecting on those dynamics show us where we have Mother/Father 
wounds. If we have Mother wounds, we may reject our inner 

nurturing energy or we may cling externally to Mother figures in 
an attempt to fill that void. If we had a fractured relationship 

with our Father, we may have trouble supporting ourselves or 
seek external support and become co-dependent. 

 
Healing the root of these dynamics means we take accountability 
for all choices and behaviors we have adopted and choose to cut 
chords with them. We forgive our parents for anything we feel 

has hurt us, and we forgive ourselves. Part of gaining the inner 
child back is also the ability to parent ourselves. We are the 
child, the mother, and father, all within. We must not only 

embrace our innocence, but be able to nurture ourselves, hold 
compassion for ourselves, and also hold ourselves accountable 

and responsible for our lives. 
 

CHILDLIKE VERSUS CHILDISH 
Childlike essences are often confused with childish. Childlike 
is very different from childish. Adults reject their own inner 
child because they see it as "childish", when in fact, it is 
not. We are often to "grow up" or "stop acting like a child." 

This programs us to reject our own inner child and causes 
confusion within us. Childlike is the essence of innocence, 

wonder, kindness, compassion, playful, and open. Childish holds 
the energy of entitlement, brat, immaturity, and lack of 

accountability. 
 

Because we, as a collective, have been stripped of our childlike 
wonder, we resort to childish behavior. This behavior is often 
enabled and even encouraged. In order to truly allow innocence 
to come through, we must dissolve our childish behaviors. This 
is why it is important to not only embody the childlike wonder, 
but also the internal Mother/Father. This is the holy trinity 
and this energy exists within all of us. As above, so below. 

Once we allow all aspects of ourselves to come into embodiment, 
we transform the lower childish behavior. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



SELF-NURTURING 
Children are by nature, self-supporting. When we are infants, of 

course we require support from our parents, however, we are 
internally self-nurturing. Babies with proper boundaries are 
able to self-soothe as well as play and entertain themselves 
without the need from external interference. We learn lack of 

nurturing through our environment. If we are neglected, 
abandoned, or do not have those same nurturing qualities 
reflected to us, we do not learn to how continue to self-

nurture. 
 

Nurturing your inner child means listening to that inner child. 
When we are the most deeply triggered, that is where we will 
find the child wounding. This is when we listen to what that 
inner child is telling us. By listening and holding space for 

that inner child to express, we allow that part of ourselves to 
heal. We must be patient with ourselves, hold compassion, and 
hold space. Once we have acknowleged the rejected parts of 

ourselves, they begin to become whole again. 
 

RECEPTIVE 
Receptivity is a child's greatest strength. Children are open to 
everything! They are able to receive with open arms, they have 
no resistance to things, unless they have learned it from their 
parents. Children are naturally curious, which is why they often 

get into things we don't want them to, or they often make 
mistakes not realizing that what they did was wrong. When you 

tell a child about Santa Clause or the Easter Bunny, the believe 
you! Because children are completely receptive to everything. 
They are open vessels to receiving any and all information. 

 
This is why children absorb so much in their earliest years. 

They learn quickly and have the capacity to absorb information 
at a much more rapid rate than adults, because they are 

receptive. As adults, we become defensive, hesitant, afraid, and 
full of doubts. We struggle to receive from others whether that 
be a compliment, a gift, a piece of advice, or a call out. We 
are filled with resistance. By returning to innocence, we once 
again become receptive. Embrace, accept and allow all things. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 



PRODUCT INTEGRITY COUNCIL  

ROLES & RESPONSIBILITIES 
This council is made up of beings who have experience in various 
backgrounds of creating and/or selling products. This council is 
responsible for ensuring that all products of any kind that are 
sold or gifted to humanity are made in full integrity, and are 
free from harmful or toxic ingredients, and are in line with 

higher states of consciousness. 
 

This council is responsible for providing guidelines and 
recommendations, as well as education and guidance on how to 

create products in love, how to raise the consciousness of the 
products during development and creation, and how to ensure 

every product is a service to humanity. 
 

This council will be the leaders of revolutionary products and 
developments that are of the greatest service to humanity and 
are made in the highest integrity with wholeness and purity. 

 
PRODUCT INTEGRITY GUIDELINES 

Product integrity is determined on the basis of the intent of 
the product, the energy contained within the product, & the 

consciousness of the producers of the product. Everything on the 
planet is energy, therefore any product that we create, and 
every being who is involved in the creation, production, & 

packaging of a product effects the integrity of it. 
 

Products include: beauty products (any product designed to be 
use on the skin or hair), healing products (anything designed to 
be ingested or used in order to help heal the physical body), 

apparel (including jewelry, accessories, shoes, etc.), cleaning 
products, or any item that is designed for the purchase and/or 

consumption by Humanity, excluding food or drinks. 
 

The intent of any product that is being made for the purchase or 
consumption by Humanity must have one of three intentions: to 

heal, to bring joy, or to fulfill a need of Humanity. Any intent 
in the creation of a product that is not pure, such as greed, 
convenience, or enabling of Humanity’s dysfunction, will be 
unsuccessful. As a product developer, the goal is always to 

assist humanity in some way. The equal energy exchange laws of 
the Universe will always bring abundance when the intention is 

pure and the dedication is put in. 
 
 
 



The prices of products are a reflection of the integrity of the 
product. We are moving out of the system of money, but it 

currently is the tool of equal energy exchange. The price of any 
product should be equal to its true value: time and energy spent 
in the development & production of the product, the quality of 

the ingredients used, & the care taken to deliver the product in 
the highest form possible. There is no right or wrong “price 

point” for any product, but it must align with the energy of the 
product. If any product is undervalued it is a reflection of 

unworthiness, if any product is overvalued it is a reflection of 
greed. 

 
It is important to ask for guidance for all products creations 

as to the correct price. Adjustments can always be made. 
However, aligned numbers are always a great place to start with 
products such as $11.11, $55.55, $222.22, etc. The goal should 
always be to seek an equal energy exchange with buyers. They 

receive the value of a product made with love and integrity, and 
you receive abundance. These must be in balance, or the product 

will begin to fail in integrity. 
 

The energy of the product is the most important part in any 
creation or developmental phase. It is vitally important that 
ALL beings who are involved in these processes are taught and 
coached on energy & consciousness. We are moving away from the 
lower consciousness of huge factories, machine made products, 

low-paid workers, etc. 
 

The consciousness of all who are involved with creating and 
producing products put their energy into the products. If there 
is no joy, integrity, and care, then the product is filled with 

low consciousness that the customer now absorbs. The 
physical/emotional/mental state of all beings involved is the 
priority for creating success and healing products. If a being 

is angry, frustrated, worried, anxious, bored, etc., they should 
not be involved in the process of product creation until their 

energy has been stabilized. 
 

The care put into products is also directly connected to its 
integrity. We have become a society that has turned to machines, 
robots, & automatic production. We are in fact returning to more 
organic, holistic & handmade businesses. This not only creates 

higher consciousness products, but higher consciousness 
employees and thus higher integrity products. Big production is 
no longer aligned for New Earth. Big production was created in 
order to maximize profits, which was a low frequency intention. 

 



The larger any business or production gets, it must seek to 
maintain the integrity of its products. The model of spending 

less to make more is a 3D model based on lack, greed, and power. 
The goal is never to “make money”, but to be of service to 

Humanity. This ensures true abundance which is integrity, joy 
for both yourself, your employees, & the customer, and to truly 

bring about a change on the planet. 
 

ALLOWABLE INGREDIENTS  
The ingredients used in any product are also a key to the 
process of integrity. There are many products that use 

ingredients designed to make the product look a certain way, 
extend shelf life, or create a larger profit margin. Only whole, 
pure ingredients may be used in the production of any product. 
There are of course, always instances where we may need to use 

an ingredient that is not 100% organic, and in that case, we use 
the Dr. Emoto Method of transforming the consciousness of the 

ingredient. 
 

Any ingredient that is NOT organic or natural from Mother Earth 
and includes chemicals, must be evaluated by the Product 

Integrity Council for use in products. All animal and/or human 
testing regarding ingredients is not allowed. No living being 
will be subjected to testing of any harmful or toxic products. 

This will create the shift into truly holistic and organic 
products. 

 
This will also create a shift in the way that customers purchase 
products. Things such as beauty or holistic products are to be 
made to order, meaning they are not made to have an extended 

shelf life, or the ingredients will perish. Similarly, products 
that are created for durable and lasting wear such as clothing, 
cleaning products, or any item that is designed to be used for 
long periods of time (years-decades), must be built with the 

intention to last. 
 

Products that are not built or created with the intention of 
care and integrity usually break and/or cease working after long 

periods of use. We are returning back to products that are 
created with care and lasting intentions. The 3D system of 

pushing for low life span of products was based on the model of 
repeat customers. In true reality, there will always be beings 
who are in need of your product at the divine timing & there is 

no need to try and force "repeat" business. 
 
 
 



TRANSFORMING INGREDIENTS 
In order to transform ingredients that are not 100% natural, we 
use the Dr. Emoto method of consciousness. Dr. Emoto focused his 
energy on transforming the consciousness of water, however, his 

methods work for any type of physical item as it all holds 
energy molecules.  

 
“The extraordinary life work of Dr. Emoto is documented in the 
New York Times Bestseller, The Hidden Messages in Water. In his 

book, Dr. Emoto demonstrates how water exposed to loving, 
benevolent, and compassionate human intention results in 

aesthetically pleasing physical molecular formations in the 
water while water exposed to fearful and discordant human 

intentions results in disconnected, disfigured, and “unpleasant” 
physical molecular formations. He did this through Magnetic 
Resonance Analysis technology and high-speed photographs. 

 
His research also showed us how polluted and toxic water, when 
exposed to prayer and intention, can be altered and restored to 
beautifully formed geometric crystals found in clean, healthy 

water.  
 

Dr. Masaru Emoto put Water as a Living Consciousness on the map 
for the scientific world. He showed us how water is an energy 

capable of more than we ever imagined. The power human thoughts, 
sounds and intentions has to strengthen and disempower is one of 

the greatest discoveries of our time.” 
 

https://thewellnessenterprise.com/e moto/ 
 

This theory of consciousness can be applied to any and 
everything that we ingest, make, or create. When one practices 
intention and prayer with anything, it physically changes the 
structure of molecules. Any ingredient that holds any form of 
chemical or toxin can also be transmuted out of an ingredient 

through the intention of transformation. 
 

A mantra that we recommend is, “I ask for all ingredients to be 
transformed into the highest organic ingredients, infused with 
Plasma Rainbow Light, & infused with healing and joy.” You can 

also place your hands above the ingredients or products or 
simply send the intention out through the heart. Your joy & 
passion for your product creation is the single most potent 
energy you can infuse into your creative process. Allow your 
creativity & your product to keep evolving as you continue to 

evolve. 
 



 
NEW EARTH BUILDERS COUNCIL  

ROLES & RESPONSIBILITIES 
This council is made of beings who have experience in building, 

designing, and engineering. This council is responsible for 
creating guidelines and recommendations on building and 
construction that is in alignment with Mother Earth, 

sustainability, and fostering unity. 
 

This council will oversee all building and construction of New 
Earth to ensure that all building is done with precision, 
respect for Mother Earth, and incorporates nature and the 

elements within the structure. This council is responsible for 
ensuring all structures and buildings are in alignment with 

sacred geometry and organic design. 
 

This council will be the leaders of constructing New Earth, 
creating structures that incorporate Mother Earth, & innovating 
new architecture & higher consciousness designs that include 

sacred geometry and energy, as well as renovating and 
refurbishing current structures into alignment. 

 
BUILDER'S CODE OF INTEGRITY 

 
All builders of New Earth agree to build in alignment & 

integrity with Mother Earth, Source, & the good of all. Any 
structure that is built must have the intention to provide 

stability, to provide a sacred space, to provide inspiration, & 
to provide connection between us and Mother Earth. Any 

intentions to build any structure or thing for money, greed, or 
for any other use that does not serve the greater good will be 

out of integrity.  
 

All New Earth Builders hold sacred codes within them to bring 
harmony, balance, beauty, sustainability, & healing into their 
work. Working with the elements of nature, the inspiration of 
spirit, & the gift of bringing ideas and creativity into form 

through building, is an honor for all beings. All building must 
be done with pure connection and presence. When we do things in 
a rush, out of sync with the natural flow, outside of guidance 

from Spirit, & just to "get the job done", we create destruction 
rather than beauty. Consistency, dedication and the perfection 

of your craft will keep you in the highest integrity.  
 
 



Creativity in your skill allows you to create in new ways, 
innovate with different techniques and forms of building that 

are outside the box of 3D. Sacred geometry & divine inspiration 
from nature are the new guiding posts for our building 

evolution. These sacred and aligned shapes and flows bridge the 
gap between humanity and Mother Nature. Divine intelligence 

shows us the blueprint for all manifestations to come into form. 
 
 

NEW EARTH BUILDER'S DECREES 
 

Building with integrity will entail building with sustainable 
and real materials. The toxic materials we currently build with 
are not sustainable & create illness and disease, structural 

risk, & damage the environment.  
 

Building in integrity, by code, all buildings must be built 
with:  

-Sustainable Material  
-Nontoxic, organic material  

-Recyclable material  
-Built to last  

-Intention  
-Sacred Geometry  

-Prayer  
-Creativity & Inspiration  

-In alignment with Mother Earth  
-Feng Shui  

-A focus of creating harmony, space, alignment & stability  
 

All buildings, structures, & infrastructure will be overseen by 
the Builder's Council. All structures & builders involved must 

be in integrity with the Builder's Code. If there are any 
violations of the Builder's Code, the Building Council will 

provide guidance on aligning the project with the Code.  
 

All investors, real estate agents, & building companies will no 
longer be allowed to build for profit. All land is owned & given 
by Mother Earth and all land is inherited through intention. All 
givers & lovers of Planet Earth will inherit her land for the 
use and intention of creating stability, space for creation, & 

for the space to be used for its highest purpose to serve all of 
humanity.  

 
 
 
 



ALL LAND, BUILDINGS, STRUCTURES, & HOMES, IF NOT BEING USED FOR 
THE HIGHEST GOOD OF ALL, WILL BE RETURNED TO THE LOVERS AND 
GIVERS OF PLANET EARTH. ALL BUILDING, INVESTING, & RAPING OF 

LAND FOR PROFIT IS HEREBY ILLEGAL & WILL NO LONGER BE TOLERATED 
BY HUMANITY. ALL IN VIOLATION OF THE BUILDER'S DECREE WILL BE 

REFERRED TO THE COURT OF UNIVERSAL LAW FOR REHABILITATION 
 

Highest Use Land & Property Decree  
As Decreed by Source, every piece of land and/or property is to 
be put to the Highest Use possible. Land is not owned by any 

being, co-operation, or group, but freely given by Mother Earth. 
 

The larger the land, the greater the responsibility the 
caretaker has to provide for their community.  

 
 

All uses of land MUST take into account: 
~impact on wildlife 
~impact on community 
~impact on resources 

 
All highest uses must have a greater service than any possible 
detriment to wildlife, community or resources. If there is any 
foreseeable detriment, the Builder’ Council will collaborate 
with the caretaker to create solutions to implement including 
free energy, land/water cleansing, & ceremonial blessings for 

the land. 
 

 
MOTHER EARTH COUNCIL  

ROLES & RESPONSIBILITIES 
This council is made up of beings who resonate deeply with 

Mother Earth and are contracted to be caretakers of Her. This 
council is responsible for the care and energetic healing of 
Mother Earth and to educate Humanity on the ecosystem and 

Oneness model. 
 

Respect and synergy with Mother Earth is a priority for Humanity 
to continue to reside on our host, and this Council ensures that 
Mother Earth is being cared for and respected, and will create 
guidelines and recommendations on how to heal and replenish 

Mother Earth, as well as guide Humanity on how to work with the 
energy of the planet through the elements of nature. 

 
This council will be the leaders of healing for the Planet, 

healing the leylines & activation of the grids. 



 
Mother Earth Freedom Decree 

As decreed by Source, Mother Earth is a divine conscious being 
who will no longer be enslaved or owned. Mother Earth, Gaia is a 
sovereign being who provides abundance and limitless blessings 

to her inhabitants and caretakers. 
 

ALL land, resources, plant and animal life are now freed from 
enslavement, ownership, and greed. ALL land, resources, plants, 
animals, & elements are hereby granted sovereignty to live in 
synergy and harmony with the Galactic Beings of the New Earth. 

 
No part of Mother Earth will be sold, bought, owned, raped, or 
pillaged by ANY being on this planet, or they will immediately 
be removed from Earth. No toxin, poison or interference will be 
allowed by any being to be injected into Mother Earth or her 

resources. 
 

Land + Real Estate Transition Decree 
ALL land, housing, + buildings will no longer be “owned” by any 

being, corporation or entity. All will be placed under the 
Mother Earth Trust locally, state-wide, and federally. Each 
“owner” now becomes the caretaker of the land, dwelling or 
structure. All housing/land may be passed via a land trust 
amendment, designating the new caretaker and their role.  

 
All commercial real estate or publicly owned buildings/land MUST 
be transitioned into the Highest Use of such building and land 

to be determined by the Federal/State Councils.  
 

All locally owned commercial real estate will become part of the 
County Mother Earth Trust and will be voted on by the local 
community as to the highest and best uses of such spaces, 

including which business and or services may utilize the spaces.  
 

Every home, apartment, dwelling etc., must house a minimum of 2 
beings (including children) per 2,000 square feet. If a current 
caretaker is unable to house the minimum amount of beings, they 
can pass the property onto other beings to put to the highest 

and best use. For example, a 10,000 square foot home would need 
to house a minimum of 10 beings.  

 
Any property that resides on 2.5 acres or more, must provide a 
service to the local community. Examples: growing food + crops 

to be provided for the local community, running an at-home 
business that allows for in-person services, creating goods on 
the property utilizing the space for the good of the community, 



opening up portions of the land to house beings via tiny homes, 
RV’s, or hosting gatherings/events, etc.  

 
No being, corporation, or entity may utilize land or housing 

SOLELY for profit. All vacation rentals must be approved by the 
Local Real Estate Council to establish a fair equal energy 

exchange. Hotels will remain as the main dwellings for traveling 
beings and families.  

 
A Guide to Mother Earth  

Mother Earth, Gaia, is a living sentient being. All planets have 
consciousness, just as the inhabitants of a planet do. Humans, 

animals, plants, elements, & any organic material holds 
consciousness within its vessel. Therefore, we share a 

consciousness with the planet as a whole. 
 

As guests on this planet, we must respect our host. Humanity has 
fallen from it's unity with its Host. We have become parasitic 
in nature. A parasite is defined as any "animal or plant that 

lives in or on another animal or plant and gets food or 
protection from it." We have forgotten that Mother Earth, Gaia, 
is our Divine Mother. She hosts us, feeds us, provides all the 
elements for us, the land we live upon, the food we eat, the 
water we drink, & she provides the life we breathe. Humanity 

began taking from Mother Earth, without care or respect, making 
us a parasitic species. 

 
By giving back to our host, we return ourselves to the oneness 
harmonic living model. Replenishing Mother Earth with love, 

care, respect & honor, she is able to give back more abundance & 
care for us. By reducing our waste, eliminating toxic pollution 
& pesticides, & by living and building in more harmony with the 

Earth, we become a divine ecosystem. 
 

For everything we receive from the Earth, we return that energy 
back to Mother Earth through gratitude & sending love to the 

Earth. When we care for the Earth with intention such as prayers 
while gardening, harvesting food, cooking, watering our plants, 

etc., we create a loving relationship with the Earth. 
 

Ceremonies are powerful tools to help heal the Planet, release 
trauma from the Earth, & to put love into the collective 

consciousness. Ceremonies can be burned, placed in the ocean, or 
buried in the ground. 

 
By using sustainable products, creating less waste, & building 
eco-friendly homes, we use the organic elements Mother Earth 



provides us which reduces the about of toxins in our environment 
& allows our vessels to heal. 

 
By being co-creators with the planet, we help create a balanced 
Eco system. Growing your own food, making your own products, 
blessing all of your food/land, & living in harmony with the 
elementals brings us one step close to balanced harmonics. 

 
We are contracted to protect our host, & our communities by 

being conscious creators, conscious buyers, & conscious users of 
all things. We are leaders & wayshowers of our children & 

communities on how to be a divine, organic being who loves & 
protects its Mother. 

 
We are responsible for creating a better future through our 
actions, thoughts & choices. By loving ourselves, healing 

ourselves, we also heal the planet. By educating others on how 
to work with the elements, the sacredness of the land, waters, & 

air, we create a better understanding of our planet. Through 
conscious living, we allow ourselves & Mother Earth to heal. 

This will allow our climate to come into balance, our 
communities to come into harmony, & for our living to become 

peaceful. 
 

Mother Earth Trust Proposal 
AS WE TRANSITION INTO NEW EARTH, ALL LAND THAT HAS BEEN FREELY 
GRANTED TO HUMANITY BY MOTHER EARTH MUST BE RETURNED TO GAIA. 

HUMANITY MAY NO LONGER "OWN" THE BODY OF OUR HOST, BUT INSTEAD, 
ARE GRANTED THE HONOR OF CARETAKING FOR HER. THE INTENTION OF 

THIS TRUST IS TO PROPOSE THE CREATION OF THE MOTHER EARTH TRUST 
WHICH WILL ENCOMPASS ALL LANDS + WATERS OF PLANET EARTH. EACH 

BEING, FAMILY, CORPORATION, ENTITY, GOVERNMENT, NATION, ETC., IS 
SUGGESTED TO FORMALLY TRANSFER THEIR ILLUSIONARY OWNERSHIP 

RIGHTS BACK TO MOTHER EARTH. BY FORMALLY RETURNING ALL LANDS + 
WATERS BACK TO OUR HOST, WE ALSO FORMALLY STATE OUR INTENTION TO 
BECOME CARETAKERS OF BOTH THE LAND, WATERS + AIR. THERE IS NO 
FORMAL FILING REQUIREMENT FOR THIS TRUST TO BE ENACTED, BUT 
SIMPLY FILLING OUT THE MOTHER EARTH TRUST FUND DOCUMENT WITH 

INTENTION. 
 

ALONG WITH THE SIGNING + PLACING OF INTENTION FOR RETURNING ALL 
LANDS + WATERS TO THE MOTHER EARTH TRUST, EACH BEING, FAMILY, 
ENTITY, GOVERNMENT, NATION, CORPORATION, ETC., MUST ALSO LIST 
THE NAMES OF THE BEINGS WHO ARE AGREEING TO TRANSFER THEIR 

RIGHTS FROM "OWNERS" TO CUSTODIANS OF THE SAID LAND + WATER.  
 
 



THE ROLE OF THE CUSTODIAN/CARETAKER IS AS FOLLOWS:  
-TO HONOR THE LAND/WATER/AIR UNDER YOUR CUSTODY, TREATING IT 

WITH LOVE + NON- INTERFERENCE  
-TO HONOR ALL SENTIENT LIFE UPON THE LANDS + WATERS, INCLUDING 
ALL WILDLIFE, ANIMALS, TREES, FAUNA, FLOWERS, HERBS, MINERALS, 

ETC.  
-TO HONOR YOUR ROLE TO PUT YOUR LAND/WATER/DWELLING TO THE 

HIGHEST AND BEST USE WHICH MUST PROVIDE: STABILITY JOY SERVICE  
-CUSTODIANSHIP/CARETAKING ROLES MAY ALWAYS BE TRANSFERRED AND/OR 
AMENDED VIA THE SAME PROCESS OF SIGNING THE TRUST PROPOSAL WITH 

INTENTION + INTEGRITY 
 

TRUST EXECUTION CONTRACT 
I_____________(INSERT NAME(S)/ENTITY), NOW PLACE MY LAND + WATER 
OF WHICH I HAVE DOMINION OVER, INTO THE MOTHER EARTH TRUST. MY 
LAND + WATER IS LOCATED AT _____________(INCLUDE ADDRESS AND/OR 
DESCRIPTION) I AGREE TO HONOR MY ROLE AS CUSTODIAN + CARETAKER 
OF SAID LAND/WATER AND FULFILL MY ROLE WITH LOVE + INTEGRITY. 

THE FOLLOWING ARE MY INTENTIONS FOR THE HIGHEST + BEST USE OF MY 
LAND/DWELLING/WATER: 

________________________________________________________________ 
________________________________________________________________
_______________________________________________________________ 

 
 I AM GREATFUL TO MOTHER EARTH + ALL OF CREATION FOR BLESSING ME 

WITH THIS SACRED ROLE. 
 

TRUST AMENDMENT 
I_____________(INSERT NAME(S)/ENTITY), NOW PLACE MY LAND + WATER 

OF WHICH I HAVE DOMINION OVER, INTO THE CUSTODIANSHIP OF 
___________________(INSERT NAME(S)/ENTITY) WITHIN THE MOTHER 

EARTH TRUST. MY LAND + WATER IS LOCATED AT _____________(INCLUDE 
ADDRESS AND/OR DESCRIPTION)  

 
I ____________(INSERT NEW CUSTODIAN NAME), AGREE TO HONOR MY 

ROLE AS CUSTODIAN + CARETAKER OF SAID LAND/WATER AND FULFILL MY 
ROLE WITH LOVE + INTEGRITY. THE FOLLOWING ARE MY INTENTIONS FOR 

THE HIGHEST + BEST USE OF MY LAND/WATER: 
________________________________________________________________ 
________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________ 

 
I AM GREATFUL TO MOTHER EARTH + ALL OF CREATION FOR BLESSING ME 

WITH THIS SACRED ROLE. 
 
 
 



ANIMAL + WILDLIFE COUNCIL  
 

Roles & Responsibilities 
This council is for all beings who have experience, skills 

and/or a deep resonance with animals. This council is 
responsible for the care and wellness of animals and wildlife, 
as well as teaching & guiding Humanity on how to respect animal 
life, how to care for animals, how to train/discipline animals, 
how to dissolve dysfunction between Humanity and animals, how to 
preserve ecosystems, as well as how to heal & communicate with 

animals. 
 

This council has a key role is bridging the gap between animals 
and wildlife, and Humanity. Animals hold the energy of 

unconditional love and are here on Earth by contract to serve 
the greater good. There is a large amount of disinformation 

regarding animals and their function, and this council holds the 
responsibility to educate Humanity on the role of the animals 

and the ecosystem. Healing animals & communicating with them via 
telepathy is the next evolution for Humanity. 

 
This council will assist humanity in the discipline & training 

of household animals, as well as how to develop deeper 
compassion and care for animals. This council provide guidelines 
for Humanity on how to respect wildlife, work in harmony with 

the ecosystems of the planet, proper care/healing & 
communication with animals, & how to dissolve the dysfunctional 

treatment of animals. 
 

Wildlife Decree 
All wildlife is to be treated as sacred and allowed their 

natural habitats and ecosystems to remain unharmed or interfered 
with. Beings may apply to their Local or State Treasury to 

establish animal sanctuaries if needed.  
 

NO wildlife is to be hunted, killed, trapped, etc., for the 
purposes of “sport” or food.  

 
Education must be provided to the general public on various 
wildlife migration patterns, the spiritual nature of each 

wildlife species, as well as care and proper interaction with 
wildlife.  

 
 
 
 
 



AGRICULTURE + GROWING COUNCIL  

ROLES & RESPONSIBILITIES 
This council is made up of beings who have experience and a 

passion for agriculture, growing and gardening. This council is 
responsible for ensuring that all growing of food is in 

accordance with Universal Law and is done with love and honor of 
Mother Earth. 

 
This council is also responsible for educating and teaching 

Humanity how to grow their own food, how to garden and work with 
the Earth, and to share knowledge about the healing power of 

plants, flowers, herbs, etc. 
 

This council will meet regularly to discuss new recommendations 
or guidance on working with agriculture and plants and sharing 

information on sustainable growing. 
 

This council will be the leaders of farming & growing and will 
be responsible for overseeing the food and agriculture industry 
to ensure that all crops, plants, and food sources are grown in 
a pure and organic ways, and in line with the laws of Mother 

Nature. 
 

ORGANIC FOOD DECREE 
NO genetically modified food may be sold in the United States of 

America.  
 

NO fertilizers or any other modified growing supplements may be 
used for crops or plants unless they are made with all natural 

ingredients including essential oils, herbs, or natural 
minerals/elements.  

 
All current foods that contain genetically modified material 

and/or has been grown using inorganic fertilizer or pesticides 
will be immediately banned from consumption or sale.  

 
Only organic preservatives may be used for certain foods that 

are approved by the Agriculture Councils.  
 

All animal products including meats and dairy, must adhere to 
strict requirements on the care of animals and living conditions 

for animals, to be established by the Federal Agriculture + 
Wildlife Councils.  

 
 

 



ARTS + ENTERTAINMENT COUNCIL  
 

Roles & Responsibilities 
This council is for all artists, entertainers, & those with a 
passion for creative expression. This council is a co-creative 
council for all artists to come together & inspire one another 
with ideas & projects to bring joy and divine inspiration to 
Humanity. This council will give a platform for all to share 

their creations, music, and craft. This council will be an open 
forum for collaboration & ideas on how to share these creations 
with Humanity, as well as develop greater connection to Source 

through creativity. 
 

This council will also be responsible for teaching Humanity, 
both adults & children, on different creative expressions. This 
council will help teach Humanity painting, writing, sculpting, 
jewelry making, sewing, graphic designing, musical instruments, 
dancing, acting, singing, etc. All of humanity are artists at 
heart and this council will be the inspiring teachers of their 

craft for all to learn their own creative expressions. Copyright 
does not exist in 5D, however this council will be responsible 
for ensuring that all artists and works of creative expression 

are honored & recognized. 
 

This council will also oversee the art & entertainment industry, 
ensuring equal energy exchange for all artists and entertainers, 
as well as integrity with all sales of art or artistic services. 

The entertainment industry must comply with the honor and 
integrity guidelines created by this council, to ensure that 

there is no abuse of artist, actors/actresses/, or any being who 
participates or works in the entertainment industry. 

 
Divine Entertainment Decree 

Divine entertainment includes any shows, movies, books, games, 
magazines, music, or other performances that are shared with the 

public at large. ANY form of entertainment must align with 
assisting Humanity through either joy, inspiration, imagination 

or healing. 
 

NO violence of any kind may be included within any entertainment 
sector, nor will any low vibrational actions, words or ideas be 

utilized. All sexualized material will be banned from all 
entertainment sectors. 

 
All artists will be protected under the Divine Entertainment 
Decree,and given full creative control of their talents and 

creative expressions.  



ELDER’S COUNCIL  

ROLES & RESPONSIBILITIES 
The Elder’s council is made up of beings that represent the 

Elder generations in this ascension process, those with 
experience working with and caring for elders, and those that 
resonate with the teachings of the Elders. The Elder’s council 
is responsible for assisting the Elder generation through the 
transitionary process, as well as coming together to share 

wisdoms and knowledge with the younger generations to assist in 
bridging the gap between all age groups. 

 
This council will meet regularly to discuss the challenges of 

the Elder population and assisting to teach and guide caretakers 
and those contracted to assist the Elder generation through the 
transition. The council will also provide education to Humanity 
on the ways of the Elders including ancient knowledge, wisdom, 

and native ways. 
 

This council will be the leaders of assisting Elders in healing, 
as well as honoring the ancient wisdoms of our Elders. 

 
 

Elder’s Message 
Deep in the life blood of Ancient Gaian Souls lies the 

remembrance and the Way, the Way to Heaven on Earth, the way to 
enact a whole Heart with unbreakable connection to Her. You 

serve the purpose of focusing the Divine Love to those places 
needed in the community; to bring balance and alignment resonant 

with the frequency of the Divine Heart. This Council will 
Assists in Anchoring Peace and Abundance for the wider 

community; and serve as a Galactic Connection Code Light 
Transmitters. Concrete actions must be taken. This is the core 

Mission of the Divine Elders Council. Reach out in connection to 
us as you journey through your experience, we are here to Guide 

and Inspire!  
 

In Deep Gratitude, The Great Grand Council of Masters. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
Elder’s Council Code 

Council Members Will Commit To:  
-Unconditionally Love, Care For, And Guide Our Elders Back To 

Their Grandness And Rightful Role Within Our Community.  
-Care, hold space and Be Compassionate To Elders, without 

depleting one’s own energy.  
-Assisting Elders in Finding balance again, particularly those 

beings set in their ways.  
-Acting as The Bridge, to embody and anchor in our Higher Selves 

first.  
-To healing ourselves and reverse the aging process.  

-Bringing joy through activities and events.  
-Establishing a network of Elders to offer wisdom to the New 
Earth Communities Building an online Hub and Library as a 
Planetary Resource for Native Elders’ wisdom and teachings 

Include Elders In Our Everyday Service To Love. 
-Educating Humanity on connecting with their Ancestors  

 
 
 

GLOBAL RELATIONS COUNCIL 

ROLES + RESPONSIBILITIES 
This council is made up of representatives and ambassadors from 
each Society on Planet Earth. The purpose of this council is to 
create open communications between all Societies on how to best 
work together in solving global issues, how to work with equal 

energy exchange between Societies, and how to solve any disputes 
between Societies. 

 
This council is responsible for communication and cooperation 
between all ambassadors of each Society, and to share with 

Humanity all agreements and exchanges between any Society. Each 
ambassador of the council is responsible for representing the 
needs of their collective + implementing what is highest and 

best for the whole. 
 

This council will meet regularly for open discussions between 
ambassadors on challenges their current societies are facing as 
a collective, and discussing solutions and offering insights 

from all other Societies. 
 

This council will be the leaders of global cooperation and 
responsible for keeping open communication and collaboration 

between all countries in order to create a synergistic Galactic 
Society. 



Citizens of New Earth Decree 
As decreed by Source, all beings who reside on Planet Earth are 
both the guests & caretakers of Mother Earth. Every being is a 
citizen of New Earth and is granted the freedom & liberty to 
travel as they please, building & live as they please, & to 
create and play as they please, all in deep reverence and 

respect to our host. 
 

There shall be no borders, countries, or man-made laws that 
prevent such freedoms. All illusionary borders, travel & 

building restrictions, as well as illusionary laws of nations 
are now abolished. All citizens are to receive their Galactic 
Passports declaring them a citizen of New Earth, and of the 

cosmos. All beings are now free to travel and visit any free & 
sovereign nation. All citizens are to abide by the Universal 
Laws of Source as well as the Divine Decrees of New Earth. 

 
All illusionary forms of borders, restrictions, rules, control, 

immigration, & displacements are now dissolved. 
 

Global Passport Initiative  
THE GLOBAL PASSPORT INITIATIVE IS A PROPOSAL THAT MAY BE ADOPTED 

BY ANY AND ALL SOVEREIGN NATIONS ON PLANET EARTH. CURRENTLY, 
HUMANITY IS DEEPLY SEPERATED BY RACE, CULTURE, RELIGION, NATION 

& LANGUAGE. THIS SEPARATION IS FUELED BY THE RIGID RULES, 
AUTHORITIES, AND RESTRICTIONS UPON TRAVEL.  

 
IF HUMANITY WAS GIVEN THE OPPORTUNITY FOR:  

-OPEN TRAVEL  
-FREE/ACCESSIBLE TRAVEL  

-FREEDOM OF TRAVEL  
 

THEN WE, AS ONE COLLECTIVE, COULD BEGIN TO DISSOLVE THE BARRIERS 
BETWEEN ONE ANOTHER.  

 
WE CAN INTERACT, LEARN AND EXPERIENCE ONE ANOTHER AND 

EACHOTHER'S CULTURE WITHOUT THE DETRIMENTAL EFFECTS OF "TOURISM" 
AND COLONIALISM.  

 
THE GLOBAL PASSPORT WOULD BE IMPLEMENTED AS FOLLOWS:  

-ALL HUMAN BEINGS UPON THE EARTH WOULD BE ISSUED A GLOBAL 
CITIZEN PASSPORT  

-EACH PASSPORT WOULD DESIGNATE THE BEING'S "HOME" COUNTRY, AGE, 
RELEVANT INFORMATION, AND PICTURE  

-THIS PASSPORT WOULD BE ACCEPTED IN EVERY SOVEREIGN NATION THAT 
ADOPTS THE GLOBAL PASSPORT INITIATIVE  



-ALL BEINGS WOULD BE GRANTED ACCESS TO LOW COST/ACCESSIBLE 
TRAVEL  

-ALL BEINGS WOULD HAVE THE FREEDOM TO TRAVEL WITHOUT CONSTRAINT  
-THERE WILL BE NO RESTRICTIONS ON THE LENGTH OF TIME OR LENGTH 

OF STAY FOR TRAVEL. 
 

IN ORDER TO MAINTAIN THE INTEGRITY OF EACH NATION, EACH NATION 
THAT ADOPTS THE GLOBAL PASSPORT INITIATIVE ALSO AGREES TO THE 

FOLLOWING:  
-ABOLISHMENT OF TAXES UPON THEIR HOME CITIZENS SO AS NOT TO 

OVERBURDEN THEM WITH INCOMING TRAVELERS  
-ADOPT THE INTEGRITY CODE OF CONDUCT FOR THEIR NATION (BELOW)  
-ENSURE THAT THERE IS ADEQUATE HOUSING FOR THEIR HOME CITIZENS 
AS WELL AS ADEQUATE TRAVEL HOUSING THAT IS FAIRLY PRICED FOR 

EQUAL ENERGY EXCHANGE  
-DEDICATE ADEQUATE FUNDING FOR THE DEVELOPMENT OF FREE AND/OR 

ACCESSIBLE DOMESTIC + INTERNATIONAL TRAVEL  
-EACH SOVEREIGN NATION WHO ADOPTS THIS INITIATIVE BECOMES A PART 
OF THE GLOBAL RELATIONS COUNCIL OF THE NEW EARTH TRANSITIONARY 

GOVERNMENT  
-EACH SOVEREIGN NATION WILL PROVIDE AN INFORMATIONAL GUIDE TO 

EACH BEING TRAVELING TO THEIR NATION THAT WILL INCLUDE INSIGHTS 
AS TO THE CULTURE, PRACTICES, COMMUNITIES + AREAS OF INTEREST 

FOR VISITORS  
-EACH SOVEREIGN NATION SHALL HAVE A GUIDE CENTER THAT PROVIDES 
BOTH IN PERSON ASSISTANCE AS WELL AS REMOTE ASSISTANCE FOR ALL 

TRAVELERS THAT MAY HAVE QUESTIONS AS TO AREAS TO STAY, PLACES TO 
SEE, AND ALIGNING WITH THE NATION'S INTEGRITY CODE 

 
EACH SOVEREIGN NATION WILL PROVIDE A CODE OF INTEGRITY FOR ALL 

TRAVELERS USING THE GLOBAL PASSPORT:  
-GUIDELINES OF INTEGRITY ABIDED BY ALL OF THAT NATION  

-ALL TRAVELERS ARE TO HONOR + RESPECT BOTH THE HOME CITIZENS OF 
ALL NATIONS AS WELL AS THEIR LAND + ECOSYSTEMS  

-GUIDELINES OF THE CUSTOMS/PRACTICES OF EACH SOVEREIGN NATURE IN 
WHICH EACH TRAVELER SHOULD HAVE AWARENESS OF  

-EACH SOVEREIGN NATION MAYBE ADOPT SPECIAL INTEGRITY CODES FOR 
TRAVELERS WHO WISH TO REMAIN PERMANENTLY WITHIN THE NATION  

-EACH SOVEREIGN NATION MUST HONOR + RESPECT ALL VISITORS AND 
PROVIDE WELCOME SUPPORT + ASSISTANCE  

-EACH SOVEREIGN NATION SHALL PROVIDE INFORMATION AND 
TRANSLATIONS FOR ALL INTEGRITY CODES AND GUIDELINES  

-ANY ISSUES REGARDING TRAVELERS OR VIOLATIONS OF THE INTEGRITY 
CODES WILL BE RESOLVED VIA A PEACE COUNCIL THAT IS DESIGNATED + 

SET UP BY EACH SOVEREIGN NATION  
-NO TRAVELER MAY BE BANNED, BARRED, OR RESTRICTED FOR ANY REASON 

IN THEIR ABILITY TO FREELY TRAVEL  



UNIVERSAL LAW COUNCIL  

ROLES & RESPONSIBILITIES 
This council is made up of beings who have experience with law 
or resonate strongly with enforcement of Universal Law. The 

Universal Laws are the cosmic codes given to us by Mother of All 
Creation as the Laws each human being must adhere to. 

 
This council is responsible for ensuring that Universal Law is 
honored and followed by all beings residing on Planet Earth. 

This council is mainly assembled to answer questions or concerns 
about Universal Law violations and to be able to interpret and 

provide guidance on honoring Universal Law. 
 

This council will serve as a cosmic court of justice that is 
responsible for leading the legal system into a system of true 

justice & fairness for all. This council will co-create on 
solutions and ideas for establishing a system that is based on 
compassion, forgiveness, justice & correction to bring harmony 

for all beings on Earth. 
 
 

Universal Law Divine Justice Decree  
As Decreed by Source, all justice systems including all Courts 

within the US are now to be transitioned into Courts of 
Universal Law & Divine Justice. All injustice, punishment, 

corruption, manipulation, slander, & lies end NOW. All Courts of 
law are now commanded to seek & execute ONLY truth, justice, 

freedom, and healing. All Courts of law are now based on 
integrity, truth, solutions, & education. 

 
All justice system personnel are now to be transitioned into 

service to their community, re-educated, and ascertained as to 
their roles. This includes all legal professionals and 

personnel. 
 

All Universal Law Councils as well as Divine Justice Court 
personnel will be educated and trained on the elements of 

Universal Law, Right Action, Forgiveness & Compassion. Courts 
will no longer use a monetary system, nor will any legal 

professionals use a monetary system. 
 

All law schools & similar educational systems will be transited 
into Divine Justice Light Centers, for re-education and 

training. All information will be open sourced. 
 



All Divine Justice Courts will work in collaboration with Peace 
Councils & Peace Advisory Councils, to be chosen and created by 
the citizens, to provide peaceful resolutions, resolution and 

understanding training, etc. 
 

All Divine Justice Courts will be specifically chosen by the 
National Director’s Council for the importance of roles are 

high. Each Court must display full integrity, responsibility, & 
forgiveness. These Courts will be in charge of the Tribunals for 

all who have committed crimes against Humanity. 
 

The National, State & Local Universal Law Councils will be in 
charge of writing new Federal & State Decrees that are in line 

with Universal Law. 
 

Open-source education will be provided to all citizens on 
Universal Law & the Sovereign Being Decrees. 

 
All jails & prisons will be immediately transitioned into Soul 
Rehabilitation Programs within 60 days of the transition. All 

personnel must be educated and trained. 
 

All police and law enforcement will also undergo training and 
education, as new roles and guidelines will be outlined by the 

Peace Councils at the National Level. 
 

The Court of Universal Law Transition Proposal 
The Court of Universal Law is a Global System to be implemented 
as the transition from punishment & judgment based legal courts, 
into a soul alignment system.  Our mission is to transition the 
current legal system of duality, punishment & judgment, into a 
system that seeks to rehabilitate the soul back into alignment 
through love, forgiveness & compassion. The Court of Universal 

Law holds these principles along with Truth & Justice as the way 
of assisting all souls outside of Universal Law back into 

alignment. 
 

Universal Love means we love all beings on Planet Earth 
unconditionally. We love them without judgment & we see all 

beings in their higher. We seek to bring understanding, clarity, 
kindness & harmony. 

 
Forgiveness means that we do not hold onto any "wrong doings", 

nor do we seek to punish or gain revenge on those who have acted 
outside of Universal Law. We forgive others as we forgive 

ourselves, with the understanding that we are evolving out of 
the human programming. 



 
Compassion does not mean we enable actions outside of Universal 
Law, but we show compassion for those beings who have become out 
of alignment with their soul. We show compassion & empathy as we 
allow others to learn their lessons & receive their soul growth. 

 
 

SOUL ALIGNMENT PROCESS 
Our goal is to eliminate shame, guilt & punishment from the 

legal system. These frequencies to not allow beings to 
transform, learn & grow from their experience. Instead, we will 
provide a space for vulnerability, compassion, accountability & 

the opportunity for the soul to re-align themselves through 
service to others. 

 
Any soul who has acted outside of Universal Law & caused harm or 
destruction, will be educated and given the awareness on why and 
how the actions/choices have violated Universal Law. The being 

will be educated one Oneness, Self-Healing, & forgiveness. 
 

Each being who has violated Universal Law will be required to 
take accountability for their actions/choices through written 

letters of accountability & reflection, which will be shared for 
all to be able to read and learn from. If the violation involves 
other beings, those beings will also be involved in the process 

of accountability & forgiveness. 
 

Service is the greatest way to anchor a soul back into 
alignment. Any violator of Universal Law will be guided to 

specific services to their community & humanity to be completed 
to give them the opportunity to return to Oneness as well as to 

find their joy in giving to others 
 

LIGHT CENTERS 
Our vision is to have each soul fully rehabilitated & re-aligned 

so that their experience can service to help others, & each 
being can be of assistance and service as a mentor for other 
souls to learn about Universal Law & be supported in their 

process of rehabilitation. This creates a healing cycle & allows 
more compassion & empathy between Humanity.  

 
All souls who violate Universal Law will be seen by the Court of 
Universal Law & guided to a Light Center for soul rehabilitation 
for an agreed upon amount of time. Here, the soul will receive 
the education & training in order to obtain the soul growth and 

the lessons. 
 



As part of the being's process to rehabilitation, the soul will 
go through the accountability & forgiveness process. Each being 
will also be led through a soul healing process to release any 
remaining grief, anger, resentment, self-hatred, fear, etc., 

remaining in their programming. 
 

Each being will be guided to the specific service to community & 
Humanity that they must complete as part of their rehabilitation 
process. This process will include self-discovery on what gifts, 

passions & talents the being has that can be used to assist 
others. Each being will also be guided on how they can best 

assist others in their soul lessons and how to teach from their 
experience. 

 
SOUL REHAB CENTERS 

All Jails/Prisons will be transitioned into Rehabilitation 
Holding Centers. These centers will be held to the standards of 
integrity to preserve the respect & kindness that is the right 
of every human being. These centers will treat every being as 

their higher self & will simply act as a care center before the 
being can be seen in the Universal Court of Law to be heard, 

educated & then transferred to a Light Center for healing. Those 
that have NOT violated Universal Law, but man-made law, will be 

released immediately. Those who have been found to violate 
Universal Law, will transition into healing centers.  

 
The new system of Universal Courts of Law will be implemented 
first through training programs. All employees of the legal 

system including Judges, Lawyers, Assistants, Police Officers, 
Jail/Prison personnel, will all be required to attend training 

on the Universal Laws & the guiding principles of the new 
system. The entire system will be overseen by the Universal Law 
Council to ensure the new paradigm principle are Implemented 

properly. 
 

All current legal & criminal/civil systems will be dissolved. 
Police officers will be transitioned into Peace Officers & their 

role is simply to assist Humanity by investigating potential 
Universal Law Violations & bringing any violators to the 

Universal Law Rehabilitation Holding Centers. No violence, 
manipulation, or aggression will be tolerated.  

 
Peace Keepers are there to assure all potential violators that 

they will be heard, educated & healed, not punished or 
controlled. All civil court systems will also be dissolved & 

issues or conflicts that involve two beings or more that are not 



in violation of Universal Law, will be referred to the Peace 
Council for resolution. 

 
Implementation Phases 

Phase One 
The implementation of the Soul Rehabilitation Centers will take 
priority as we remove beings from the prison/punishment system. 
Immediately, training programs will begin within the current 

facilities so that each being may begin their healing. 
 

In addition, limitations and prohibitions within these 
facilities must be removed. Resources will be dedicated to 

providing each being clothes, self-care packets, organic food, 
self-discipline supplies, 5D technology, etc. 

 
Phase Two 

Building and development of Soul Rehabilitation Centers to 
replace all 3D prison systems. Training & Care will be 

implemented immediately into these Centers to prepare for the 
transition of all beings still working through their alignment. 

 
Hiring & training of guides & teachers for the centers will take 

place to ensure the highest integrity and compassion by all 
workers. 

 
Phase Three 

Training & education for all police who will become the 
enforcers of Universal Law as Peace Keepers. These beings must 
pass through initiation to ensure they are upholding Universal 

Law as well as upholding the laws of love. 
 

All Courts will be replaced by Universal Law Councils & healing 
guides who will be trained and educated on the proper systems of 

healing & understanding. 
 

 
Soul Alignment Program 

Phase One 
In phase one of the soul alignment, guides must inform the 

misaligned being which of the Universal Laws their actions or 
behaviors violated. It is the role of the guide to hold the 

utmost compassion, patience, tolerance, & also boundaries with 
the misaligned beings. It is vital that the being understands 

how and why their actions and behaviors violated Universal Law, 
and then educated fully on all of the Universal Laws & the 

foundation of Oneness and Karma. 
 



Phase Two 
Phase two begins after the misaligned being has been fully 

educated on the Universal Laws. Now, it is the guide’s role to 
hold an open space to learn about the misaligned being’s Earth 
experience. It is important for the guides to understand what 

programming is present, childhood wounding, & traumas. 
 

Phase two will be the longest of the given phases as this 
requires a deep level of healing. There is no time frame or 
limit to the length of time it shall take for the misaligned 
being to go through their healing process. This will include: 

-Awareness & Dissolvement of Programming 
-Healing of wounding, trauma, grief, & heartbreak 

-Dissolvement of shame, guilt, & victim consciousness 
-Dissolving fight or flight 

 
Phase Three 

Phase three begins after the being has fully gone through the 
healing process & allowed their body to integrate. Phase three 
involves returning the being to full feeling. This will include 
a lot of physical healing work as well as inner spiritual work. 

 
Each being will receive assistance with releasing of the traumas 

and lower vibrations from the body through yoga, chi gong, 
healing massages, cleanses, & plasma healing. This is a vital 

phase of the beings recovery and returning them to full feeling, 
allowing them to feel the oneness that is present with all of 

humanity. This assists them with gaining their intuition, 
compassion & discernment. 

 
Phase Four 

Phase four begins once the being has anchored in full feeling. 
Phase four is the self-love phase, where the misaligned being 
will be given tools, techniques & spiritual disciplines to 

implement to help them anchor in their self-love. This phase is 
important as self-love is the key to truly healing & being able 

to hold unconditional love for others. 
 

Each being will be guided on worthiness, lack of judgment, & 
self-nurturing. Each being will learn the art of self-care 

physically, emotionally, and mentally. They will spend moments 
anchoring in their spiritual disciplines such as mirror 

affirmations, automatic writing, & ceremonies. 
 
 
 
 



Phase Five 
Phase five is the final state of the program. This phase begins 
once the being has shown consistency & dedication in their self-
love disciplines. Phase five is focused on sparking the being’s 
creativity & passion, nurturing their inner child, & assisting 

them in finding their role and purpose. 
 

The guides will be responsible for assisting in holding space 
while also communicating with the being about what their 

passions are, what their skills are, & assisting them with 
discovering their purpose & role so that they may be of service 
when they leave Soul Rehabilitation. This phase can take any 
amount of time, & will include a free space for the beings to 

play, create & try things! 
 

Each being will have the opportunity to do anything from dance, 
singing, learning healing techniques, painting, musical 

instruments, woodworking, etc. This is the time for these souls 
to remember what they love & bring out their inner child! 

 
Release to Service 

Once the misaligned being has completed the program, they will 
be transitioned back into service in their community. Each 

misaligned being will be assigned a transition guide, who will 
assist them in finding ways for them to be in service to others 

and to transition back into the community. 
 

The transition guide will be in contact with local councils & 
ongoing local projects that each being may be in service with or 

join. The transition guide will exert no control, force, or 
expectations onto the being but is simply there to assist if 

needed. 
 

 
Constitution of Sovereignty 

This Nation is a free land, under God, the Divine Mother, Prime 
Source Creator. This Nation holds sovereignty amongst all 

sovereign nations upon Mother Earth. We are a people united as 
one regardless of race, gender, identity, or belief system. We 

put the good of all above ourselves. We treat each other and all 
of humanity as our brothers & sisters under Source. 

 
We subscribe to NO belief systems or man-made rules of law. We 

only operate under the Laws of Love & Universal Laws of 
Creation.  

 



We honor each and every being’s right to do what their hearts 
guide them to do and allow all beings to have their own 

experiences and journeys without intolerance, judgment, control 
or blame. 

 
We commit to the principles of love, courage, determination, 

allowance, freedom, truth, kindness, compassion & integrity. We 
are a self-governing nation under the councils of the 

Transitionary Government who are representatives of the 
collective voice. 

 
The Transitionary Government are vessels of leadership and truth 

for the collective of this Nation. We hold ourselves to the 
highest integrity as voices for the collective, not as rulers. 

Each being of this Nation is responsible for upholding their own 
integrity with Source. As a self-regulating Nation, all beings 

are responsible for their own actions, choices & manifestations. 
We are a self-correcting collective as under Universal Law. 

 
We are a Nation of unity & acceptance. We are ruled by love, not 
fear. This Nation supports all other sovereign nations operating 
in love and integrity. Those that are not, will not be supported 
by this Great Nation. This Nation will no longer be a force of 

destruction but a vehicle of creation. We, as a collective 
Nation, vow to support life, creation, unity, healing, happiness 

& love. 
 

We the people are protected under the Divine Mother, Source, & 
no force may harm us. We, as a collective, honor the divine 
feminine, Mother Earth, as well as all divine masculine. We 

stand as a Nation of balanced harmonics & peace. All beings of 
this Nation are empowered to be Divine Co-Creators with Source, 

and honored for their unique energy signatures and roles in 
Creation. 

 
All Beings of this Nation are equal and worthy of all love is. 

 
This constitution may be translated & adopted, edited & altered 

by any Sovereign Nation on Mother Earth. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Sovereign Being Decrees  
Every being residing in the United States is a sovereign being. 
A sovereign being abides by Universal Law + all Divine Decrees.  

 
A sovereign being follows their guidance and their heart. A 
sovereign being has respect for all others and their unique 

path. A sovereign being embraces, accepts and allows, and does 
not interfere with others.  

 
A sovereign being seeks to be in service to love in all moments. 
A sovereign being leads by example, not by words. A sovereign 

being is both passionate and compassionate.  
 

A sovereign being trusts in the Divine Plan. A sovereign being 
does what is best and highest for all. A sovereign being is 

considerate of its community.  
 

A sovereign being respects all of life and Mother Earth. A 
sovereign being is empowered. A sovereign being seeks joy for 

the whole.  
 

A sovereign being surrenders to the divine flow. A sovereign 
being chooses love over fear. A sovereign being acts and speaks 

with integrity.  
 

A sovereign being takes accountability for the whole. A 
sovereign being always seeks to grow and expand. A sovereign 

being treats every being as sacred.  
 

A sovereign being takes nothing personal. A sovereign being is a 
giver. A sovereign being speaks truth no matter what.  

 
A sovereign being chooses peace and understanding. A sovereign 
being is a master of their own energy. A sovereign being is in 

the present moment of now.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Sovereignty Roadmap for All Citizens  
Declare your Sovereignty out loud  

 
Accept accountability and responsibility for all experiences in 

your life  
 

Accept accountability and responsibility for all dysfunction on 
the planet  

 
Dedicate yourself to your own personal healing + transformation  

 
Be fully transparent with yourself and others at all times  

 
Share your truth with others  

 
Call out EGO dysfunction at all times, with compassion  

 
Let go of any person, place or thing that is no longer a 

vibrational match  
 

Dissolve all anger, guilt, shame and projection  
 

Let go of all savior programming  
 

Connect with your Higher Self, Angels, Source, Guides etc., 
daily for guidance 

 
Follow your guidance always  

 
Be in service to love  

 
Ask your angels and guides for assistance when needed  

 
Declare your vessel a vessel of divine will only  

 
Show compassion and kindness to all beings  

 
Dissolve all judgment and belief systems  

 
Love yourself and practice self-love disciplines  

 
Dissolve all control and force, and surrender to Divine Will  

 
Face all fear that comes up within  

 
Embody courage, bravery and trust  

 



Embody divine expression  
 

Focus your thoughts, energy and actions on New Earth  
 

Cut chords with all lower energies and paradigms  
 

Be conscious of where you are placing your energy in all moments  
 

Cut chords with lower thoughts and flip them to the higher  
 

Be accountable  
 

Participate in the Ascension through divine action  
 

Connect with your soul tribe and community  
 

Be open to change and growth  
 

Dissolve all pain and suffering within  
 

Practice abundant living  
 

Be impeccable  
 
 

PEACE COUNCIL  

ROLES & RESPONSIBILITIES 
This council is made up of Peacekeepers and those who feel a 

strong resonance with mediation. This council is responsible for 
ensuring peace between all beings, communities, societies and 

collectives. This council works closely with the Court of 
Universal Law to ensure that all beings on Planet Earth are 

abiding by Universal Law and all disputes or disagreements are 
resolved peacefully. 

 
This council is responsible for overseeing all disputes between 

any individual or group of beings. This council has many 
fractals and representatives from each Society. Any dispute or 
disagreement between beings or collectives will be brought to 

the Peace Council for guidance and resolution. 
 

This council will meet regularly to discuss new tools, 
techniques. This council is also responsible for full 

transparency and sharing all disputes and their resolutions so 
that all may learn through the process. 

 



This council will be the leaders in holding peace on the Planet 
and being the examples for Humanity by holding space & creating 

resolutions and solutions. 
 

This council will also lead mass meditations as well as 
consistent group meditations amongst the council to assist in 
stabilizing our Planet in times of turbulence or confilict. 

 
 

Peace Code 
Peace is a blissful vibration that dissolves all internal + 

external conflict. Peace has not been able to be anchored in on 
Planet Earth due to the excessive vibrations of conflict.  
Humanity embodies internal conflict via the following:  

*Conflict between the internal masculine + feminine energies  
*Conflict between the mind + the heart  

*Conflict between self-accountability + external 
blame/projection  

*Conflict between the soul + the human personality  
*Conflict between emotions + thoughts  

*Conflicts between self-love/acceptance + outer 
conditions/belief systems 

 
Due to the levels of inner conflict within Humanity, this 

creates outer conflict between beings, communities, nations, + 
collectives.  

This has resulted in deep conflict between:  
*Masculine + Feminine  

*Religions  
*Races  

*Nations  
*Right + Left 

 
 In order to dissolve all conflict on Planet Earth, we must 

first embody peace WITHIN. As we heal our inner conflict with 
self, all external conflicts naturally + organically come into 

resolution. Peace is a vibration that all of Humanity must learn 
to embody. 

 
On the vibrational scale of emotions, all emotions under 200 
operate as lifedraining frequencies. When we hold onto these 

emotions, not allowing them to process and transmute, we stay in 
a lifedraining state which creates pain, illness + disease. When 
we allow these lower emotional states to dictate our choices, 

behaviors + responses, we create external conflict and 
dysfunction.  



Peace vibrates at level 600, which is just above the vibration 
of unconditional love at 500. All of Humanity is working towards 
embodying + anchoring in these higher emotional states in order 
to transmute all of the life-draining frequencies on the planet. 

 
The Peace Council is made up of beings across the Planet whose 
mission + soul purpose is to bring peace + resolution to the 
conflicts within Humanity. All of Humanity is responsible for 
learning to process + transmute their lower emotional states, 

and to resolve inner conflict. The Peace Council Members work as 
guides + meditators to teach and guide Humanity through inner + 
outer conflict resolution and healing. By utilizing tools for 
processing emotions, taking accountability, + transmuting all 

conflict into peace, we will cleanse the planet of all 
dysfunction. 

 
Resolving inner conflict begins by acknowledging the different 
aspects of self that are seeking love, acceptance, + harmony. 

The first step is discerning whether there is an EGO 
want/need/desire that is in conflict with the soul. The next 
step is discerning whether there is an inner conflict between 
the inner masculine that seeks to DO and the inner feminine 

which seeks to BE The next step is discerning whether there is 
lack of accountability or blame/projection occurring due to 

wounding. 
 

The next step is to discern if there is a conflict between what 
you are thinking + what you are feeling The next step is to 

discern if your human personality + patterns is in conflict with 
what the heart is calling for you to do/express The final step 
is to discern whether there is a conflict between parts of self 
that are seeking to be accepted/healed/integrated + external 
belief systems or judgment Once these have been discerned, we 

move onto using the tools + techniques in order to dissolve all 
conflicting energies and distortions before moving into 

harmonization and resolution with another being or beings. 
 

The following tools + techniques can be utilized to resolve and 
heal inner conflicts:  

*Take full accountability for all of your thoughts, emotions, 
reactions, blame + projections  

*The next step is to cut chords with all EGO thoughts, wants, 
needs + desires and re-attach all chords to unconditional love  
*The next step is clear your energetic field through breathe 

work, grounding + centering yourself into your heart  
*Forgive yourself, all others + all experiences  



*Finally, connect to your higher self and ask for guidance on 
what the best + highest outcome for all involved in any external 

conflicts 
 

Peace is a natural by-product of dissolving all inner conflict 
with self, + all conflict between self and the external world. 
The more we each take accountability for creating our own inner 

peace, the greater our ability to dissolve all external 
conflicts. To anchor in peace, one must practice the self-love 

disciplines, learn to discern the state of inner conflict + work 
to heal + harmonize it. One may also practice the art of 

meditation + conscious breathe work to focus on anchoring and 
feeling the vibrations of peace within the body + cells. The 
greater amount of peace we can cultivate, the more peace we 

anchor in on Planet Earth. 
 
 

MANTRAS 
I take nothing personal  

 
I cut chords with everyone + everything and all events and re 
attach all of my energetic chords to everything that is whole 

pure true in resonance with love magical moments and 
synchronistic events  

 
I am centered within my being I am grounded into the core of 

Mother Earth + connected to Spirit  
 

I clear all distortions from my field and ask for only pure 
whole truth to be present within my field I dissolve all blame, 
judgement, anger, and resentment and I take full accountability 

for myself and my energy. 
I dissolve all past and future, I am in the present moment of 

now.  
 

I forgive myself, all others and all events  
 

I surrender fully to the present moment if now I accept, embrace 
and allow all things 

 
 I do not force, because I AM a force  

 
I am divinely guided, protected and provided for in every 

moment. When I allow myself to receive what's meant for me, I 
eliminate all that is not.  

 
I trust my higher self 



SYSTEM TRANSITION TIMELINE + IMPLEMENTATION 
 

The following are a collection of my ideas, thoughts + solutions 
of how the transition could be accomplished in the most seamless 

and harmonious ways.  
 

Step 1 
-Establish the National Director’s Council + Advisory Board and 
Integrity Panel to immediately begin implementing all decrees 

and initiatives.  
 

-Instate the New Constitution as well as the Sovereign Beings 
Decrees, Universal Laws, + Divine Decrees.  

 
-Dissolve the IRS + Federal Reserve. Both of these entities have 
been used to financially enslave the United States of America 

and its citizens.  
 

-All printing and distribution of money will be implemented by 
the National Treasury. Immediately evaluate the current National 

Treasury Fund and cease all funding of agendas, nefarious 
projects, and/or projects that do not service the citizens of 

the USA. 
 

-Forgiveness of ALL debt including: National Debt, State Debt, 
Local Debt, mortgages, credit cards, medical debt, loans, etc. 
This will dissolve many industries immediately, such as the 

lending industry.  
 

-Dissolvement of ALL taxes including local, state, federal, 
property, and automobile taxes.  

 
-Implement a fixed rate sales tax for goods + services, within 
reason and to be discussed based on industry and localization.  

 
-Set up State Treasuries for every State to have enough funds to 
care for their infrastructure and state overseen and/or funded 

projects. Federal Treasury will disperse necessary funds to each 
State based on need. 

 
-All goods + sales taxes go into the State Treasury. Determine 
market caps for goods + services taxes in order to dissolve all 

competition and price fixing.  
 
 
 



-All State Treasuries disperse money to County Treasuries based 
on their required amounts for wages + payments of all healing 
centers, education centers, service centers, and utilities for 

including electricity/water for the citizens. 
 

-Federal Treasury is reserved only for the funding national 
projects that are highest and best for the entire collective. No 
funding will be further allowed for any projects, jobs or wages 
that do not serve the people of the United States of America.  

 
-Create a fixed wage system across all industries. Example: 

Minimum wage for any job can be no lower than $50 per hour, and 
the maximum wage for any job $250 per hour. The minimum salary 
for any job is $100k, and the max salary for any job is $500k 

per year. 
 

-Full Time is set at a maximum of 4 days per week, 5 hours per 
day.  

 
-ALL beings living within the United States must dedicate their 

time to the Ascension Program which includes inner healing, 
dissolvement of EGO programming, development of Higher Self, 

etc., for a minimum of 90 days. This inner work is required for 
every being over the age of 12.  

 
Step 2 

-All land, homes, dwellings, and commercial spaces are now held 
under the Mother Earth Trust. Homeowners + landowners must 

register as the caretakers of their property, and all 
property/homes may be passed onto new owners by designating the 

new caretaker.  
 

-All property must come into alignment under the Highest and 
Best Use Decree. 

 
-Begin rehabilitating, renovating and/or restructuring all 

current infrastructure, buildings and dwellings to best serve 
the whole and provide housing for every citizen of the USA. 

 
-All farms that provide goods and produce to their local 

communities or states will be funded by the State Treasury. 
Community farms will operate on a self-stainability and equal 

energy exchange model.  
 
 
 



-All commercial real estate properties must take a vote within 
their county as to the highest and best businesses to reside 

there that provide the greatest amount of service to the 
community.  

 
-All electricity + water utilities will be paid for by the State 

Treasure.  
 

-All beings who are without housing or a place to reside will 
register with their County Community Real Estate Center who will 
assist with placing them either into empty houses, apartments, 

etc., or connecting them with homeowners who are looking to pass 
on their property, or landowners who are founding communities 
and have the space allowable for others to live inside their 

dwelling, purchase tiny homes, RV’s, build, etc.  
 
-All beings who are without jobs/roles will also register with 
their County Community Center who can connect them with open 
roles and jobs. All jobs, businesses, entities etc., will be 

provided with training on running 5D businesses, hiring, 
employee training, etc. 

 
-Dissolve all education + experience requirements for jobs. If 
experience is required, the job must provide specific training 

for the role.  
 

Step 3  
-All 3D medical facilities will transition into healing centers, 

and 3D medical intervention will be reserved for emergencies 
and/or surgical interventions. All wages + maintenance of such 

centers will be payed for by the State Treasuries.  
 

-All local healing businesses will also be funded by the State 
Treasury, ensuring that all healing + medical treatment is free 

for all beings.  
 

-All schools will transition into Crystal School models + will 
be funded by the State Treasury.  

 
-All colleges + Universities will transition into Adult Crystal 

Schools and will be funded by the State Treasury.  
 

-All childcare + elder caretaking will be transitioned into 5D 
caretaking and will be payed for by the State Treasury.  

 
 



-Any business/industry that is not funded by the Federal or 
State Treasury may operate within their own Equal Energy 

Exchange structure, or they may operate as a Non-Profit Trust 
which can receive federal donations and/or donations from the 
public at large if they are providing services to a portion or 

all of the country. All spending from non-profits must be 
disclosed publicly. 

 
Step 4  

-Transition all corporations into co-operations through training 
+ restructuring. No co-operation will be funded by State or 
Federal Treasury but must operate off their own Equal Energy 

Exchange system. 
 

-Transition all remaining government systems and departments 
into Councils + implement all industry decrees. All employees 

who are not a vibrational match to the NETG will be removed and 
return to their local communities to find service roles or jobs. 

 
-All beings who cannot physically or mentally serve in a role or 
job will be placed into a mentorship program with the goal of 
rehabilitation. All services will be provided and each being 
will receive the minimum wage until they can be rehabilitated 

into a role of service or otherwise. 
 

-Legal System + Judicial system will be transitioned into public 
service including lawyers, judges, police officers, etc. These 
systems will be transitioned into the Universal Courts of Law 

and Divine Justice, as well as Peace Council Courts. 
 

-All beings who currently reside in either a jail, prison or 
mental institution will be guided through the Soul 

Rehabilitation program and then transitioned into community 
living that provides them with roles and/or transitioned back 

into public service + housing.  
 

Step 5  
-Transition Global Relations into a global co-operation model 

through the Global Relations Council 
-Transition all other government systems remaining including 

State and Local Councils.  
-Transition all other industries remaining. 

-Federal Funding projects: National Transportation Systems, 
Global Passport Initiative, and Global Technology Fund (free 

energy distribution).  
 

https://newearthtransitionarygovernment.org/ 


